

'DRAFT' Requirements Document Wizard (RDW) 2021 ICD and CDD

User Guide

Version 1.2

Table of Contents

About the Requirements Document Wizard 1
Purpose1
Revision History1
Requirements 2
Features at a Glance
Point of Contact
Getting Started
Installing the Requirements Document Wizard3
Launching the Requirements Document Wizard
A Note about Template Changes and Updates5
Creating Multiple Projects
Saving Your Work5
Save Button
Top Menu6
Opening a Saved Project
User Aids
JCIDS Manual
Section Aids 11
Expert Curated Hints
Preview Pane
Bookmarks
A Note about Subsection Numbers
Smart Text/Formatting
Template Color Coding
Creating a Project
Importing a Project
Settings
General Settings
Activate Project Templates
Saved Files Location
About

Creating and Completing the 2021 ICD 35
Creating the 2021 ICD
Completing the 2021 ICD
Classification Type
Section and Subsection Numbers 39
Introduction
Cover Page 40
Validation Page
Waivers
Executive Summary
Summary of Changes 45
Operational Context
Threat Summary
Capability Requirements
Summary Table (CRs)
Final Recommendations
Appendices
Creating and Completing the 2021 CDD
Creating the 2021 CDD62
Completing the 2021 CDD63
Introduction64
Cover Page
Validation Page
Waivers
Executive Summary67
Summary of Changes
Operational Context
Threat Summary
Capability Discussion
Program Summary74
Performance Attributes (KPPs, KSAs, APAs)
Other System Attributes
Interoperability (JPR/KPP/KSA)

(E3) Control Requirements	
Intelligence Supportability	
Weapon Safety Assurance	
Technology Readiness	
DOTmLPF-P Considerations	
Program Cost	
Appendices	
Exporting to Microsoft Word	
Exporting to Word	
Tips on Manual Use	
Help Center	
Feedback	

Table of Figures

Figure 1. Requirements Document Wizard download and resources site	. 3
Figure 2. Users can open or save the RDW zip file	. 4
Figure 3. DocGen folder highlighting the Document Wizard application	. 4
Figure 4. The Document Wizard application startup screen	. 5
Figure 5. Users must use the Create tab to create another document	. 5
Figure 6. The Save button allows for quick, immediate saving.	. 6
Figure 7. Users can also save their document and close the project	. 6
Figure 8. A second way to save a document	. 7
Figure 9. This dropdown list offers options to save the document and access other features	. 7
Figure 10. Users can open saved projects	. 8
Figure 11. A list of existing projects	. 8
Figure 12. Users will need to toggle the Help section	. 9
Figure 13. Users access the manual via View Documents	10
Figure 14. The JCIDS Manual is provided in the download files	10
Figure 15. Each section and subsection contain a JCIDS manual help toggle icon	11
Figure 16. JCIDS manual aid toggle	12
Figure 17. SME-Curated Help	13
Figure 18. Users can click Hide Help after consulting the help area	13
Figure 19. First Expert Curated Hint for the Cover Page	14
Figure 20. The blue Expert Curated Hint provides advice for completing a field	14
Figure 21. Users can toggle the preview feature	15
Figure 22. The application with the preview pane active	15
Figure 23. The preview pane showing the document	16
Figure 24. Users can hide the preview pane as they work on their project	16
Figure 25. Users can bookmark JCIDS manual help tips	17
Figure 26. Users must select this manual aid icon	17
Figure 27. The bookmark ribbon icon saves the help tip	18
Figure 28. Users must access bookmarks through the Saved tab	19
Figure 29. Saved bookmarks	19
Figure 30. Users can read the JCIDS manual extraction for each saved bookmark	20
Figure 31. Users can delete bookmarks	20
Figure 32. Users may remove bookmarks in the Show Help toolbar	21
Figure 33. A subsection with 1.X in the header field	22
Figure 34. ROMO showing 1.1 to reflect its place after 1.0 - Operational Context	22
Figure 35. Users may customize text, add lists, change alignments, or add images and tables	23
Figure 36. A sample list of formatting combinations	23
Figure 37. Startup screen	25
Figure 38. Users can select a template from the Create New Project window.	26
Figure 39. Users must name their project	26
Figure 40. Users can import an existing project into the RDW application	27
Figure 41. Users must click Browse to find their file	27
Figure 42. Settings	28

Figure 43.	Users can enter their information for author attribution in General Settings	29
Figure 44.	A blank General Settings page with Author Information form	29
Figure 45.	Author Information form	30
Figure 46.	The X at the top right closes the Author Information form	31
Figure 47.	Users can enable and disable project templates	31
Figure 48.	Users can enable and disable templates here	32
Figure 49.	Users can change where their files are saved	32
Figure 50.	Users will see a Browse button and a brief description of this section	33
Figure 51.	Users use the folder browser to designate a new location	33
Figure 52.	Users make a final decision to apply this change	34
Figure 53.	About page	35
Figure 54.	Users can select from three different project types	36
Figure 55.	Users must name their project	36
Figure 56.	A fresh new project in Document Wizard	37
Figure 57.	Incomplete sections are marked with red dots and red fields	38
Figure 58.	A subsection with a "1.X" in the header field	39
Figure 59.	This introduction provides guidelines and expectations for a successful ICD	40
Figure 60.	Cover Page section	41
Figure 61.	Validation section	42
Figure 62.	The optional Waivers section	43
Figure 63.	Executive Summary	44
Figure 64.	Summary of Changes section	45
Figure 65.	Revision History form	46
Figure 66.	A Revision History table with two draft versions	46
Figure 67.	Record of Changes	47
Figure 68.	A Record of Changes table with one change on record	47
Figure 69.	Operational Context section.	48
Figure 70.	Threat Summary	50
Figure 71.	Capability Requirements section	51
Figure 72.	The Summary Table provides an illustration of the CRs and their relationship to one	
another		53
Figure 73.	Final Recommendations section	54
Figure 74.	Users can list references and resources in this appendix	56
Figure 75.	Users may list acronyms with their full names in this appendix	57
Figure 76.	The glossary defines certain words, phrases, terms, and names	58
Figure 77.	This appendix is for noting classified information in the document	59
Figure 78.	Users may use this section to identify and describe cybersecurity risks	60
Figure 79.	Users may identify and define electromagnetic survivability when applicable	61
Figure 80.	Create New Project page with existing project listed	62
Figure 81.	Create New Project.	62
Figure 82.	Users must enter a project name	63
Figure 83.	CDD template introduction	64
Figure 84.	Validation page	65
Figure 85.	Users diverting from the JCIDS Manual format must upload a waiver	66

Figure 86. Users provide a short but precise summary in this section	7
Figure 87. Users can enter revisions here 6	8
Figure 88. A Revision History with a document creation note	9
Figure 89. Record of Changes section 6	9
Figure 90. A sample change on the record	0
Figure 91. Operational Context	1
Figure 92. Threat Summary section7	2
Figure 93. Capability Requirements	3
Figure 94. Program Summary 7	4
Figure 95. Performance Attributes 7	5
Figure 96. Other System Attributes 7	7
Figure 97. Interoperability (JPR/KPP/KSA)7	9
Figure 98. E3 Control Requirements	0
Figure 99. Intelligence Supportability 8	1
Figure 100. Weapon Safety Assurance 8	2
Figure 101. Technology Readiness	3
Figure 102. DOTmLPF-P Considerations	4
Figure 103. Program Cost section	5
Figure 104. Appendix A - References 8	6
Figure 105. Appendix B - Acronym List 8	7
Figure 106. Appendix C - Glossary	8
Figure 107. Appendix D - Classified Appendix 8	9
Figure 108. Appendix E - Cyber Survivability	0
Figure 109. Appendix F - EMS Survivability9	1
Figure 110. Users will export their project to MS Word here	1
Figure 111. An ICD in Microsoft Word	2
Figure 112. The DocumentGeneratorFiles folder	2
Figure 113. The exported document	3
Figure 114. Users should manually update their table of contents page	3
Figure 115. Users must turn off the line numbers if they are present in the draft	4
Figure 116. Users can toggle the Help area	5
Figure 117. The main Help Center with the FAQ	6
Figure 118. Answers can be viewed in a dropdown format9	7
Figure 119. Users can join the online Community of Practice to connect with other users	7
Figure 120. Users can hide the Help area9	7
Figure 121. Users may submit feedback to help improve the Document Wizard application 9	8

About the Requirements Document Wizard

Purpose

The purpose of this user guide is to provide instruction and guidance in using the Requirements Document Wizard (RDW) application and its features. This document is specifically designed for guidance in completing the 2021 ICD and CDD templates within the application.

Revision History

Version	Author	Date	Description
1.0	Marissa Cameron	07/25/2024	Document created.
1.1	Marissa Cameron	08/08/2024	Screenshots updated to reflect new Expert Curated Hints.
1.2	Marissa Cameron	10/11/2024	Information about CDD completed, sections of the ICD process was updated to reflect current views as well as the freeze fix in Final Recommendations.
1.3	Marissa Cameron	11/22/2024	Information about CDD-2024 and CDD-2021 Annexes and Increments and the JUON-JEON 2024 have been added. Also added information about the quick tips for sections and subsections.
1.4	Marissa Cameron	12/17/2024	Document shortened for easier reading. Information about downloading the application and importing files added. Point of Contact has also been updated.

Requirements

Users will need an Internet connection and access to DAU's internal website to download the Document Wizard application. Following the download, users will need Microsoft Word to export their projects from the application as well as Microsoft Excel for creating and importing tables in certain sections.

Features at a Glance

The RDW provides users the ability to create requirements documents for their projects using stepby-step, section-by-section forms. Each section and form include tips and hints to help users craft a detailed document to provide a full picture of their project. Additionally, the Help section provides assistance in using the application as well as resources for completing each template.

Point of Contact

If you have any questions, comments, or concerns about the Requirements Document Wizard, please contact Gregory Prothero (<u>Gregory.Prothero@dau.edu</u>).

Getting Started

Installing the Requirements Document Wizard To install the Requirements Document Wizard, follow these steps:

1. Go to this link (content1.dau.edu/rdw)



Figure 1. Requirements Document Wizard download and resources site.

- 2. To download the application, click the RDW v1.2 link.
- 3. Choose your method of downloading the ZIP file.

	A* 🖒	(3) (1)	₹_	Ē	⊥ ₀
Dov	wnloads		<u>۲</u> ۵		\Rightarrow
-	What do you want to	o do with RDW	′-1.1.zip?		
	Open	Save	as	\sim	
See	more				

Figure 2. Users can open or save the RDW zip file.

4. After downloading or opening the zip file, extract the folder onto your system.

Launching the Requirements Document Wizard

To launch the application, follow these steps:

To create your first project in Document Wizard, follow these instructions:

1. Open Document Wizard from the DocGen folder. The file name will be **DAU.DocGen**.

<u>^</u>			
Name	Status	Date modified	Туре ^
	0	1/11/2021 5.011111	Applicati
coreclr.dll	\odot	1/1//2024 9:04 PM	Applicati
createdump	\odot	1/17/2024 9:02 PM	Applicati
d3dcompiler_47.dll	\odot	1/9/2024 10:04 PM	Applicati
D3DCompiler_47_cor3.dll	\odot	9/29/2023 9:17 PM	Applicati
DAU.DocGen.deps.json	\odot	4/3/2024 1:45 PM	JSON File
DAU.DocGen.dll	\odot	4/3/2024 1:45 PM	Applicati
DAU DocGen.dll.config	\odot	2/2/2024 2:36 PM	CONFIG
✓ ▲ DAU.DocGen	\odot	4/3/2024 1:45 PM	Applicati
DAU.DocGen.pdb	\odot	4/3/2024 1:45 PM	PDB File
DAU.DocGen.runtimeconfig.json	\odot	4/3/2024 1:45 PM	JSON File
debug	\odot	4/8/2024 3:00 PM	Text Doc
DirectWriteForwarder.dll	\odot	1/18/2024 4:35 PM	Applicati
DocumentFormat.OpenXml.dll	\odot	1/9/2024 1:10 PM	Applicati
DocumentFormat.OpenXml.Framework.dll	\odot	1/9/2024 1:10 PM	Applicati
hostfxr.dll	\odot	1/17/2024 9:40 PM	Applicati
hostpolicy.dll	\odot	1/17/2024 9:40 PM	Applicati 🗸
<			>

Figure 3. DocGen folder highlighting the Document Wizard application.

2. Click Create New Project.



Figure 4. The Document Wizard application startup screen.

A Note about Template Changes and Updates

If a new version of the Requirements Document Wizard is released with updates to any of the templates, all existing documents using the changed template will be highlighted.

Creating Multiple Projects

If you want to work on multiple projects simultaneously, you **must** click the **Create** tab, not Saved. The Saved tab contains *existing* documents.



Figure 5. Users must use the Create tab to create another document.

Saving Your Work

The RDW applications offers two avenues for users to save their work as they write and polish their document.

Save Button

The Save button at the bottom right of the application allows users to save their work quickly and immediately.



Figure 6. The Save button allows for quick, immediate saving.

Users may also click on the dropdown arrow on the Save button if they would like to save the document and close out the project.



Figure 7. Users can also save their document and close the project.

This option will not close the RDW application completely. Instead, users will return to the list of projects and be allowed to create another if necessary.

Top Menu

Users may also save their document by clicking on the three dots in the top right corner. This button is located by their project's name and template styling.



Figure 8. A second way to save a document.

When the user clicks on the button, a dropdown list will appear. Users can select either **Save** to save and continue working on the document or **Save and Close** to save and exit the project.



Figure 9. This dropdown list offers options to save the document and access other features.

The other dropdown list options include the following:

- **Reveal**: Show the folder location of the document.
- **Duplicate**: Duplicate your project.
- **Rename**: Rename your project.
- **Open Project in MS Word**: Open your project in Microsoft Word.
- View Acronyms: View acronyms used in the project.
- **Trash**: Delete your project.

Opening a Saved Project

To open a saved project in the application, follow these steps:

- 1. Go to Create New Project.
- 2. Click on **Saved Projects**.





3. Select from an existing project.



Figure 11. A list of existing projects.

Please note that you can open existing projects **only** through the Create New Project tab. You will not be able to open projects via the Saved Projects tab.

<u>User Aids</u>

JCIDS Manual

Before starting any project in the RDW, users should know how to access the JCIDS 2021 Manual that is provided in the download file. Most portions of both the ICD and CDD templates ask the user to refer to the JCIDS manual for completing certain sections and subsections.

To access the JCIDS Manual, follow these steps:

1. On the main side menu, click **Show Help**.



Figure 12. Users will need to toggle the Help section.

2. In the Help Center, click on **View Documents** beneath Additional Resources.

HELP CENTER HOME	ß
Q Search for Resources, Help and more	
ADDITIONAL RESOURCES View Document FREQUENT	
How can I view entirety of the JCIDS manual?	^
Click 'View Documents' above to open the entire JCIDS m	anual.

Figure 13. Users access the manual via View Documents.

3. In the Open Manual explorer, click the **2021 JCIDS Manual** file.

🌌 Open Manual						×	1
$\leftarrow \ \ \rightarrow \ \ \checkmark \ \ \land$	> Documents > DocumentGener	atorFiles > AdditionalResources >	~ C	Search AdditionalRe	sources	P	
Organize - New f	folder			≣	•	?	(
🗸 🥌 Marissa - DAU	Name	Date modified	Туре	Size			
> 🔁 Attachments	ExcelTables	9/4/2024 2:32 PM	File folder				1
> 📁 Desktop	🛃 2021 JCIDS Manual	6/13/2024 1:55 PM	Adobe Acrobat Doo	cu 9,818 KB			
		Adobe Acrobat Document Julie: 9.58 M8 Date modified: 6/13/2024 1:55 PM					A
↓ Downloads 🖈	•					_	
FIN	e name: _{II}			Open	Cancel		

Figure 14. The JCIDS Manual is provided in the download files.

4. Click Open. We recommend keeping the PDF file open while you work on the ICD and CDD documents so you know exactly what to do throughout the project.

Section Aids

All template sections and subsections contain quick reference aids drawn directly from the JCIDS Manual. If a user is unsure about what a particular section or subsection is or requires, they can toggle a help window that provides information from the JCIDS manual.

To toggle a section/subsection aid, follow these steps:

1. In any section or subsection of your document, click on the **icon with the letter J in the center**.



Figure 15. Each section and subsection contain a JCIDS manual help toggle icon.

The JCIDS manual overview will appear on the right side and provide more information on the toggled section or subsection. The JCIDS manual chapter and subsection are also available for users to find in the full manual for further information.

JCIDS Extraction SME-Curated Help
JCIDS EXTRACTION: ICD 2024 - 2.1 OVERVIEW
2.1. Cover Page.
2.1.1. Classification.
2.1.2. Title, starting with the phrase "Initial Capabilities Document for"
2.1.3. Sponsoring organization, and signature authority who authorized the submittal for review and validation. The Sponsor GO/FO must endorse new ICDs, and modifications to validated ICDs.
2.1.4. Date submitted by the sponsoring organization.
2.1.5. Primary and secondary POCs for the document Sponsor. Include name, title/rank, phone, and both NIPRNET and SIPRNET email addresses. POCs must have completed the appropriate level of RMCT IAW Enclosure D of this manual.
2.1.6. Proposed validation authority.
2.1.7. Proposed MDA.
2.1.8. Proposed JSD, see Enclosure A of this manual for detail of JSDs.
2.1.9. Document revision number.
Still Stuck? Contact Us Below Feedback

Figure 16. JCIDS manual aid toggle.

Users may also click the **SME-Curated Help** to read more about each section or subsection written by subject matter experts.



Figure 17. SME-Curated Help

2. To close the help center, click **Hide Help** on the bottom left of the screen.



Figure 18. Users can click Hide Help after consulting the help area.

Expert Curated Hints

Please note that almost every section will include either yellow or blue text boxes to provide information and helpful hints for success. The top yellow section (indicated by a lighthouse icon) provides a description of the given section, while the blue text boxes (indicated by the light bulb icon) provide guidance for completing individual fields.

At the end of every section, a yellow lighthouse text box reminds users to ensure all relevant guidelines were followed in almost every section. This includes reminding users about page lengths and keeping version numbers up to date.

The figure below provides an example of a yellow Expert Curated Hint:



Figure 19. First Expert Curated Hint for the Cover Page.

Figure 18 provides an example of the blue field tips.

Classification O: Cho of ANY SECTION or SUR-SECTION of this do

Figure 20. The blue Expert Curated Hint provides advice for completing a field.

Preview Pane

The Preview Pane allows users to preview their document progress in real time. Users may toggle this pane on and off and update the preview as they make the appropriate changes.

To use the preview feature, follow these steps:

1. To toggle the preview pane, click **Show Preview** in the top right corner.

) (Show Preview
Ä	Cover Page Pay close designation of the dissipation of the Sponsaring Organization, Signature Authority, Proposed Validation Authority, and Proposed Joint Staffing Designator—each has nuance and has a significant impact on the staffing timeline of your document. Use the "Help" section Professor of the section of the sec
70	Classification
	Choese the Classification Type
	30 ² Choose the classification that represents the HIGHEST classification of ANY SECTION of this document.
יכ	lite
	Initial Capabilities Document for
	30: The title MUST begin with the phrase (verbatim) "Initial Capabilities Documents for"-the software will put this phrase in for you.
) :	Sponsoring Organziation
	Sponsoring Organziation
	30: The document must be validated by the sponsor at the G0/F0/SES level, so the sponsoring organization must be ind by that level of leadership.



2. To update the preview, click on **Update Preview** in the bottom right.

J	Cover Page	Hide Preview	0 / 0	• 🗇 🕹 🗨 Q 🛛 🗗	8	Ø
	Cever Page Pay close attention to the designation of the Sponsoring Organization, Signature Authority, Proposed Validation Authority, Proposed Milestone Decision Authority, and Proposed Joint Staffing Designator-each has nuance and has a significant impact on the staffing timeline of your document. Use the "Help" section for references to where you can research each of these critical areas.					
G	Classification					
	Choose the Classification Type	'I				
	OF Choose the classification that represents the HIGHEST classification of ANY SECTION or SUB-SECTION of this document.					
3	Title					
	Initial Capabilities Document for					
	SQ: The title MUST begin with the phrase (verbatim) "Initial Capabilities Documents for"-the software will put this phrase in for you.					
G	Sponsoring Organziation					
1	Sponsoring Organziation					
	30: The document must be validated by the sponsor at the GO/FO/SES level, so the sponsoring organization must be led by that level of leadership.					
	Prev. Section Jump To Section Next Section		Update Preview 🗸	Open Project in MS Word	Save V	

Figure 22. The application with the preview pane active.

Your preview pane will now appear as shown below:

J	Cover Page	Hide Preview	_ı / ¤ ⊕ ⊕ ⊖ ₩ 월	ه
×	Cover Page Pay close attention to the designation of the Sponsoring Organization, Signature Authority, Proposed Validation Authority, Proposed Milestone Decision Authority, and Progosed Joint Staffing Designator—each han nance and has a significant impact on the staffing timeline of your document. Use the "Heig" section for references to where you can research each of these critical areas.			I
J	Classification Choose the Classification Type	1 2 3	INITIAL CAPABILITIES DOCUMENT (ICD) FOR {Title}	
		4 5 6 7 8	Version {DocumentRevisionNumber} Date Submitted: 8/8/2024	
J	Initial Capabilities Document for	9 10 11 12 13 14 Pr 15 16 17	Sponsoring Organization: [SponsoringOrganization] Signature Authority: [SignatureAuthority] Proposed Villation Authority: [PropusedVillationAuthority] oposed Milestone Decision Authority: [ProposedMilestoneDecisionAuthority] Proposed Joint Staffing Designation: [ProposedJointStaffingDesignator]	
J	Sponsoring Organziation Sponsoring Organziation 30: The document must be validated by the sponsor at the GO/FO/SES level, so the sponsoring organization must be led by that level of leadership.	18 19 20 Primary 21 (Primary 23 24 Second 25 (Second 26 (Second 27	vPOC: {PrimaryPOCRankOrTitle}, {PrimaryPOCFirstName} POCLastName}, {PrimaryPOCOrganization}, {PrimaryPOCPhoneNumber}, vPOCEmailAddress}, {PrimaryPOCSMILEmailAddress} ury POC: {SecondaryPOCRankOrTitle}, {SecondaryPOCFirstName} aryPOCLastName, {SecondaryPOCOrganization}; {SecondaryPOCEmailAddress}, aryPOCSMILEmailAddress}, {SecondaryPOCPhoneNumber}	
	Prev. Section Jump To Section Next Section	28 29 Handling 30 be in acco	Instructions: Handling, storage, reproduction and disposition of the attached document must onlance with applicable executive order(s), statute(s), and agency implementing regulations. Update Preview V Open Project in MS Word Save	

Figure 23. The preview pane showing the document.

3. To hide the preview pane, click Hide Preview.



Figure 24. Users can hide the preview pane as they work on their project.

Bookmarks

Bookmarks allow users to bookmark certain help sections to refer to while completing their project. This can be helpful for completing identical or almost-identical sections and subsections such as inserting tables or page limit guidelines.

Saved bookmarks may be found in the **Saved Projects** tab of the RDW application.

SAVED PROJECT(S) Publish your project(s) from the Create Section →	PROJECTS	BOOKMARKS	♣ IMPORT PROJECT	ст
Bookmark Title		File Type	Last Modified	Trash
ICD2021-1.0-Overvlew		X	12/16/24 - 11:44AM	Û
ICD2021-2.11		R	12/16/24 - 11:44AM	Û

Figure 25. Users can bookmark JCIDS manual help tips.

To save a bookmark, follow these steps:

1. On any section or subsection of your document, click the **JCIDS Manual reference icon** by the section or subsection title.



Figure 26. Users must select this manual aid icon.

2. When the Show Help bar toggles on right, click on the ribbon icon in the top right to bookmark.



~	Ø
JCIDS Extraction	
ICD - 2024 - Classification	
2.1.1. Classification.	
Still Stuck?	

Figure 27. The bookmark ribbon icon saves the help tip.

To view all bookmarks, follow these steps:

1. Go to the **Saved** tab on the left menu.



Figure 28. Users must access bookmarks through the Saved tab.

The saved bookmarks will appear as shown below:

SAVED PROJECT(S) Publish your project(s) from the Create Section →	PROJECTS BOOK	MARKS	✤ IMPORT PROJE	ст
Bookmark Title		File Type	Last Modified	Trash
ICD2021-1.0-Overview			12/16/24 - 11:44AM	Û
ICD2021-2.1.1			12/16/24 - 11:44AM	Û
ICD2024-2.1.1			12/16/24 - 11:44AM	Û

Figure 29. Saved bookmarks.

2. Click on any bookmark to view the JCIDS Extraction.

SAVED PROJECT(S) Publish your project(s) from the Create Section →	PROJECTS	BOOKMARKS	+ IMPORT PROJE	ст	CDS Extraction
Bookmark Title		File Type	Last Modified	Trash	ICD - 2021 - Introduction
ICD2021-1.0-Overview		N	12/16/24 - 11:44AM	Û	1. Overview.
ICD2021-2.1.1		N	12/16/24 - 11:44AM	Û	1.1. Purpose. The purpose of an Initial Capabilities Document (ICD) is to document joint military CRs
ICD2024-2.11			12/16/24 - 11:44AM	Û	and associated capability gaps in cases where the Sponsor deems the operational risk of unmitigated capability gaps to be unacceptable.
					1.1.1. The ICD provides traceability to the operational context, threats, and other relevant factors that determine the joint military capabilities.
					1.1.2. ICDs are Service, solution and cost agnostic and specifies one or more CRs (task, conditions, and standards statements). An ICD is not about at thing or Materiel Solution. Attributes (MOP8) will be discussed further in follow on Requirements Documents (DCR, CDD, etc.).
					1.1.3. The ICD quantifies capability gaps associated with the requirements, operational risks across the joint force, and proposes materiel and/or non-material approaches to closing or mitigating some or all of the identified capability gaps.
					1.2. Applicability. This appendix applies to the Joint Staff, Services, CCMDs, and other DoD Agencies.
					1.2.1. For joint military requirements with a JSD of JROC or JCB Interest, Sponsors must strictly follow the format specified in this appendix, unless the Joint Staff Gatekeeper has granted a waiver in writing.
					1.2.2. For Service specific military requirements with a JSD of Joint Information, Sponsors should follow the format specified in this appendix and the information requirements and standards specified in the annexes to Appendix G of this enclosure. For consistency across documents, Sponsors must adhere to the same format for the CR and gap/overlap table as specified in Figure 8-1 of this appendix.

Figure 30. Users can read the JCIDS manual extraction for each saved bookmark.

To remove a bookmark, from this view, click on the trash can icon in the Trash column.



Figure 31. Users can delete bookmarks.

Alternatively, in the Show Help popup, users may also remove bookmarks by clicking on the colored-in ribbon icon.



Figure 32. Users may remove bookmarks in the Show Help toolbar.

A Note about Subsection Numbers

Sections with multiple subsections will have a section number and subsection number in their header field. For example, Operational Context is marked as Section 1 and contains five subsections. This means each header field will begin with **1.0**, **1.1**, **1.2**, **1.3**, **1.4**, and **1.5** respectively.

However, some large sections with multiple subsections may have **optional** subsections, and if those are skipped, the user must apply the subsection number to the next subsection that will be used.



Figure 33. A subsection with 1.X in the header field.

All subsections following the first will contain a Section Number and X in the header field (e.g. 1.X for the Operational Context0. Users must change the X to the correct corresponding subsection number for both required fields and the optional fields they wish to complete.



Figure 34. ROMO showing 1.1 to reflect its place after 1.0 - Operational Context.

If users skip an optional subsection, they may leave the header as is.

Smart Text/Formatting

All sections and subsections where users enter text (as opposed to uploading images) include a formatting menu where users may customize text, create lists, add media such as images and tables, and change alignment.

Executive Summary Header Executive Summary	0
Executive Summary	
<u> </u>	

Figure 35. Users may customize text, add lists, change alignments, or add images and tables.

In order, users have the following options:

- Change the font color to **black**
- Change the font color to red
- Bold text
- Italicize text
- <u>Underline</u> text
- Add a strikethrough line in text
- Create bullet list
- Create numbered list
- Left align text
- Center align text
- Right align text
- Add a table
- Add an image (.jpg file only).

Users may use the bold, italicize, underline, and strikethrough features simultaneously or individually.



Figure 36. A sample list of formatting combinations.

Template Color Coding

Throughout the RDW application, all templates will contain different symbols and colors that alert users about complete or incomplete sections and subsections. The symbols and color code is as follows:

- **Red** The RED triangle signifies that you have not yet addressed all of the REQUIRED elements within a given section. Further, red font within a sub-section signifies the unaddressed REQUIRED entry.
- subsection or entire section are incomplete. These apply to **mandatory** subsections. Even when optional subsections are being completed, elements such as **Classification Type** are required to be completed and will turn red if incomplete.
- **Green** The green checkmark signifies that you've addressed all the mandatory elements within a given section and/or that the section is OPTIONAL (which means you are not required to make any entry.
- Yellow Reserved for beginning/end of section Expert Curated Hints. Noted by a lighthouse icon.
- Blue Reserved for field or subsection Expert Curated Hints. Noted by a light bulb icon and designed to provide tips for completing each field or subsection.

Creating a Project

When you first open the RDW application, you will want to create a first project to begin using the application's features. Follow these steps to create your first project.

- 1. Launch the RDW application.
- 2. On the startup screen, choose Create New Project.



Figure 37. Startup screen.

3. Select one of the templates shown in the Create New Project window.

CREATE NEW PROJECT Don't see the template you're looking for? Activate Templates \rightarrow		CREATE NEW PROJECT SAVED PROJECTS	♣ IMPORT PROJECT Q
2021 *: CDC-2023 Capability Development Document (CDD-2021)	€ [CD:2021] Initial Capabilities Document (ICD-2021)		
Create New Project	Create New Project		

Figure 38. Users can select a template from the Create New Project window.

4. Give your project a name.

ate <u>New Proiec</u> t				Create New Pr
				?
\Box	Create New P	roject		
	Project Name			_
In	Cancel		Create	d :O
ate New Project			_	Create New Pr



5. Click Create.

Importing a Project

If the user has a previously existing project that uses one of the templates provided in the RDW, they may import that document into the application.

To import a project to the Requirements Document Wizard, follow these steps:

- 1. Go to Create New Project.
- 2. In the upper right corner, click Import Project.



Figure 40. Users can import an existing project into the RDW application.

3. Click Browse.



Figure 41. Users must click Browse to find their file.

- 4. Select the project (as a JSON file) from the file browser.
- 5. Click Open.

Settings

The Settings area allows users to customize their application settings, information, and saved files location.

· *	Requirements Document Wizard (Version 1.1)	_ □ X
¢‡ Create	SETTINGS Requirements Document Wijards Settings	
Saved	General Settings →	
© Settings	Activate Project Templates	
	Saved Files Location \rightarrow	
	About \rightarrow)
D Feedback		
? Show Help		
Trash		

Figure 42. Settings.

General Settings

The General Settings section allows users to enter their author information for pre-fill automation. This automatically puts their information in documents if they are the author.

To customize this area, complete the following steps:

1. In the Settings area, click General Settings.

SETTINGS Document Wizards Settings	
General Settings	→)

Figure 43. Users can enter their information for author attribution in General Settings.

A blank General Settings page will appear as shown below.

GENERAL SETTINGS Author Information for Pre-Fill Automations		\bigotimes
		•
Author Information		
First Name	Last Name	
Email Address	Contact Telephone Number	
Title / Rank	Gender O Male O Female	
Office Address		
Street Address	City	
Zip Code	State	•

Figure 44. A blank General Settings page with Author Information form.

2. Enter your information as given in the Author Information form.
| IERAL SETTINGS
or Information for Pre-Fill Automations | | | (|
|---|--------|--------------------------|---|
| | | | (|
| Author Information | | | |
| First Name | | Last Name | |
| Jane | 0 | Doe | 0 |
| | | | |
| Email Address | | Contact Telephone Number | |
| jane.doe@dau.edu | 0 | (223) 111-4233 | 0 |
| Office Address | | | |
| Proved Address | | | |
| 123 Main Street | 0 | Fort Belvoir | 0 |
| | | | |
| Zip Code | | State | |
| 22060 | 0 | Virginia | • |
| | | | |
| | Cancel | Save | |
| | | | |

Figure 45. Author Information form.

- 3. Click Save.
- 4. To exit the form, click the **X** at the top right.

IERAL SETTINGS or Information for Pre-Fill Automations		\otimes
		۲
Author Information		
First Name	Last Name	
Jane	0 Doe	0
Email Address	Contact Telephone Number	
jane.doe@dau.edu	(703) 785-1234	0
	Gender	
Title / Rank	O Male	
Office Address		
1234 Main Street	City Ft Belvoir	0
Zin Code	State	
22060	Virginia	-

Figure 46. The X at the top right closes the Author Information form.

Activate Project Templates

Activate Project Templates allows user to enable and disable project templates. Follow these steps to activate and deactivate templates:

1. In Settings, click on Activate Project Templates.



Figure 47. Users can enable and disable project templates.

2. Click on the green button on any template(s) you wish to disable.



Figure 48. Users can enable and disable templates here.

3. To exit, click on the X at the top right.

Saved Files Location

Users can change where their files are saved by designating a new location for a Directory file. To change this location, follow these steps:

1. In the main Settings area, click **Saved Files Location**.



Figure 49. Users can change where their files are saved.

2. Click Browse.



Figure 50. Users will see a Browse button and a brief description of this section.

3. Choose the new location for your files.

Select a Directory		×		_ _ ×
← → ∽ ↑ 🎦 > Documents > New folder	∨ Ø Search	New folder	0	
Organize * New folder		≣• •		\bigotimes
Name	Date modified Type Siz	ze		\odot
Desktop #	No items match your search.	1.0	No. 1	
Documents #			Document Location	(?)
Downloads #			Saved Files Location	
Pictures #			This feature allows users to designate a specific directory or folder where your files will be stored upon	
Music P			easy retrieval and organization of saved files.	
Videos P				
Saved Pictures				
-				
File name: select.this.directory			ACON CONTRACTOR	
Save as type: Directory		200		
A Hida Folders	s	ave Cancel		
Feedback				
(?)				
Show Help				
Ŵ				
Trash			V.	

Figure 51. Users use the folder browser to designate a new location.

4. Click Save.



Figure 52. Users make a final decision to apply this change.

- 5. If you wish to confirm the location change, click **Apply**. You can always go back to the original location anytime.
- 6. To exit the setting, click the X at the top right.

About

The About page shows the user the application information, including version number and publication date.



Figure 53. About page.

Creating and Completing the 2021 ICD

Creating the 2021 ICD

1. Select Create New Project for Initial Capabilities Document (ICD-2021).

REATE NEW PROJECT	tivate Templates →		
CDD-2021	?	1CD-2021	(
Capability Development Document (CD	D-2021)	Initial Capabilities Document (ICD-2021)	
		Create New Project	

Figure 54. Users can select from three different project types.

2. Give your new project a name.

B	Create New Project		•
+	Cancel	Create	

Figure 55. Users must name their project.

3. Click **Create**. You will now see the project template divided into multiple parts for easy completion.

(Introduction > Cover Page > (Validation Page > (Waivers > (Executive Summary >)	Summary of Changes >	Section 1 - Operational Context Section 2 - Threat Surr Section 2 - Threat Surr	test icd ♦:[खि≣202]
) Cover Page	Hide Preview	<u>·</u> /• ① ④ ① ④] 👪	
Cover Page Provide statistics to the designation of the Sourceving Organization, Signature Authority, Proposed Validation Authority, Proposed Materiane Decision Authority of Proposed Junit Satting Designation-wash has numeric and has a significant impact on the statling timeline of your document. Use the "Help" section for references to where you can research each of these critical areas.			
⑦ Classification			
Choose the Classification Type	II .		
30: Choose the classification that represents the HIGHEST classification of ANY SECTION or SUB-SECTION of this document.			
Initial Capabilities Document for			
Sponsoring Organization Sponsoring Organization	**		
3C: The document must be validated by the sponsor at the G0/F0/SES level, so the sponsoring organization must be led by that level of leadership.			
Prev. Section Jump To Section Next Section		Update Preview V Open Project in MS Word Save V)

Figure 56. A fresh new project in Document Wizard.

Completing the 2021 ICD

The Requirements Document Wizard allows you to complete a project in multiple sections. The sections of an ICD are divided into sixteen (16) sections, listed as follows:

- 1. Cover Page
- 2. Validation Page
- 3. Waivers
- 4. Executive Summary
- 5. Summary Changes
- 6. Body Operational Context
- 7. Body Threat Summary
- 8. Body Capability Requirements
- 9. Body Summary Table
- 10. Body Final Recommendations
- 11. Appendix A References
- 12. Appendix B Acronym List
- 13. Appendix C Glossary
- 14. Appendix D Classified Appendix
- 15. Appendix E ICD Cyber Survivability
- 16. Appendix F EMS Survivability

All sections should be completed *in order*. If you skip to another section, the incomplete section will be noted with a red dot on its tab and fields marked with an error notification. You can always return to sections or fields when you have obtained other necessary materials and references.

· 4 *	Document Wizard		×
Create	Cover Page > Validation Page > Waivers > Executive Summary > Summary of Changes	 • Body - Operational Context • Body - Threat Summary • Body - Capability Requirement • Test • Economic State 	2021
Saved) Cover Page	Hide Preview <u>• / •</u> (•) (•) (•) (•) (•) (•) (•) (•) (•) (•)	Ø
6)	2월C Cover Page Expert Curated Hists		
Settings	Classification		
	Choose the Classification Type 🗨		
	3Q: Expert Curated Hints		
	1 Error(s) to be resolved		
	2) Title		
	Initial Capabilities Document for		
	₹Q: Title starting with the phrase "Initial Capabilities Document for		
	1 Error(s) to be resolved	43	
	(7) Soonsering Organization		
	Sponsoring Organziation		
P Feedback	SQE Who authorized the submittal of the ICD for review and validation.		
?	1 Error(s) to be resolved		
Show Help			
Trash	Prev. Section Jump To Section Next Section	Update Preview V Open Project in MS Word Save V	

Figure 57. Incomplete sections are marked with red dots and red fields.

Classification Type

Almost every section will require you to list a **Classification Type**. Please ensure you complete that field with the most accurate classification type for that section and any subsections that may apply. Changing the classification type on any area that is higher than the overall document classification will require an update to the overall classification type for the document.

The Classifications used in this application are

- Unclassified (U)
- Controlled Unclassified (CUI)
- Confidential (C)
- Secret (S)
- Top Secret (TS)

Section and Subsection Numbers

Some sections and subsections will also have numbers and subsection numbers. These are often stylized as 1.0, 1.1, 1.2, etc., and for sections with multiple subsections, you will see will begin with the section number and an x (e.g. **1.X**). If you are completing any mandatory or optional subsection, always replace the X with the appropriate subsection number.

Choo	se the Classification Type
SO: CI	noose the classification which represents the highest classification of any of the paragraphs in this sub-section.
1.X R	ange of Military Operations Header
€ ⊘ E w au	atch your use of scientific notation as you write paragraphs and sub-paragraphs in this section. Remember, the software WILL NOT tomatically assign scientific notation to your paragraphs and sub-paragraphs.
lange of	Military Operations
⊖ B	/ ⊻ € ≔ ≔ ☰ ☰ ☴ ⊞ ◙
€ ⊘ E Re	fer to the JCIDS Manual and the Help section for what is required in this sub-section.

Figure 58. A subsection with a "1.X" in the header field.

Introduction

Before you begin a project, the ICD format will begin with an introduction section. This section explains the purpose of the ICD format, lists expectations as you work through the project, and provides some guidelines for formatting and writing.



Figure 59. This introduction provides guidelines and expectations for a successful ICD.

Cover Page

The first section of any project is the cover page. The information on the cover page includes

- Classification
- Title
- Sponsoring organization
- Signature authority
- Date submitted to the sponsoring organization
- Primary point of contact (POC) for the document sponsor
- Secondary POC for the document sponsor
- Proposed validation authority
- Proposed Milestone Decision Authority (MDA)
- Proposed Joint Staffing Designator (JSD)
- Document revision number

ר	over Page	Hide Preview	<u>'</u> / " © ④ • Q · H · B	Ø
7	Cover Page Pay close attention to the designation of the Sponsoring Organization, Signature Authority, Proposed Validation Authority, Proposed Milestone Decision Authority, and Proposed Joint Statling Designator—each has nuance and has a significant impact on the staffing timeline of your document. Use the "Help" section for references to where you can research each of these critical areas.			
J	Jassification	1	INITIAL CAPABILITIES DOCUMENT (ICD)	
	Choose the Classification Type	2	FOR	
	30E Choose the classification that represents the HIGHEST classification of ANY SECTION or SUB-SECTION of this document.	3 4	{Title}	
		5 6 7	Version {DocumentRevisionNumber}	
		8	Date Submitted: 8/8/2024	
F	lite	9		
	ine.	10	Sponsoring Organization: {SponsoringOrganization}	
	Initial Capabilities Document for	12	Signature Authority: {SignatureAuthority}	
		13	Proposed Validation Authority: {ProposedValidationAuthority} Proposed Milestone Decision Authority: (ProposedMilestoneDecisionAuthority)	
	30: The title MUST begin with the phrase (verbatim) "Initial Capabilities Documents for"-the software will put this phrase in for you.	14	Proposed Joint Staffing Designation: {ProposedJointStaffingDesignator}	
		16		
		17		
		18		
		20	Primary POC: {PrimaryPOCRankOrTitle}, {PrimaryPOCFirstName}	
J	Sponsoring Organziation	21	{PrimaryPOCLastName}, {PrimaryPOCOrganization}, {PrimaryPOCPhoneNumber},	
	Cooperating Organization	23	(Timary) occumentations), (Timary) occurrentian tartos)	
	aponsoning organization	24	Secondary POC: {SecondaryPOCRankOrTitle}, {SecondaryPOCFirstName}	
	The document must be validated by the sponsor at the GO/FO/SES level, so the sponsoring organization must be led by that level of leadership.	25	(SecondaryPOCLastName), {SecondaryPOCOrganization}; {SecondaryPOCEmailAddress}, {SecondaryPOCSMILEmailAddress}, {SecondaryPOCPhoneNumber}	
		27	(errenner), errenner anderen, (errenner, ser neneranner)	
		28	Uandling Instanctions: Handling, stamps, superduction and disposition of the attached document must	
		30	be in accordance with applicable executive order(s), statute(s), and agency implementing regulations.	
	Prev. Section Jump To Section Next Section	21	Update Preview V Open Project in MS Word Save V	

Figure 60. Cover Page section.

All fields in this section are **mandatory**. Please complete them in their entirety and click **Apply** when finished with every field. Be sure that the Date Submitted by the Sponsoring Organization is correct, as well as the version number.

Please read the Expert Curated Hints for each field or refer to the JCIDS Manual for more information.

Validation Page

The Validation section of the page provides the proof needed to validate this document as an authoritative source for the project. Because this section is required, users may upload a placeholder image file until the official file is ready, and when that official file is ready for upload, users may remove the placeholder and change the option status.

	Velidetion Dans
- <u>W</u> -	Variation rage During the drafting of your document, the RDW will default to including the required placeholder statement for documents in draft, per the JCIDS Manual (Appendix A, Enclosure B).
	Once you have obtained validation of your document, you can use the RDW to change the default drop-down menu and to insert an image (.jpg) of your validation.
	 For documents with a JSD of Joint interest, a sponsor Organization validation is all that is required. For documents with JSD of JCB or JROC Interest, the validation must be in the form of a JROCM–a Sponsor Organization validation is NOT sufficient.
v (ت	alidation Page or Placeholder
<u> </u>	
	Choose Validation Option
	Co: This should be consistent with your cover page designation.
	 If using a placeholder (for now), the required statement (verbatim) will be inserted for you. If including the signed validation page, the statement will be displaced by your validation page—which you must upload in a .jpg format. If necessary, you can make adjustments to the format of your .jpg once you get to MS Word.
	Select Image For: Validation Page
	Select Image Remove Image
	: ONLY use this section if you have a validation FROM THE APPROPRIATE AUTHORITY to upload your validation in a .jpg format. Otherwise, do not use this section.
	ONLY use this section if you have a validation FROM THE APPROPRIATE AUTHORITY to upload your validation in a .jpg format. Otherwise, do not use this section.

Figure 61. Validation section.

When uploading placeholder or final files, ensure that the Validation Option field correctly reflects the file uploaded.

Waivers

If the document diverts from the JCIDS Manual format in any way, the signed waiver or reference to the Joint Staff Gatekeeper's KM/DS approval note *must* be included in the document. Users may skip this section if their document will not be diverted from the JCIDS Manual formatting.

J Waivers	
Waivers If you intend for your document to differ from the JCIDS Manual format IN ANY WAY (e.g. format or content), you must obtain a waiver from the appropriate source and either include a signed copy of that waiver here or provide a reference to a Joint Staff Gatekeeper's KM/DS approval note. If don't intend to vary from the proscribed format or content, you do not need to use this section at all—simply skip over it.	you
Waivers (Optional)	
Waiver Placeholder	
Select Image For: Waiver Page	
Select Image Remove Image	
If you upload an image, ensure it is in the .jpg format. If you include a URL, ensure to spell it out explicitly-do not provide a 'hotlink' as hotlinks may not work across networks.	

Figure 62. The optional Waivers section.

Executive Summary

The Executive Summary provides a summary of the project. Please note that the summary should be brief and concise while *not* exceeding one page, and new material may not be mentioned or added to this summary.

Because the executive summary should be limited to only one page, users should use the preview pane to ensure their summary does not exceed that single page.

J Executive Summary	
Executive Summary The JCIDS Manual directs that this section be NO LONGER than one page—but the software will neither stop you from continuing to add content. truncate what you write. You'll have to check the preview to see how much you've written and how much space you have remaining toward the o limit.	nor will it ne-page
Executive Summary	
Choose the Classification Type	<u> </u>
Choose the HIGHEST classification of any portion of this section. *Note: Remember to add sub-section classification markings, as appropriate.	
Executive Summary Header	,
Executive Summary	
	-
: Q: There is no format requirement for this section (other than length). Do not introduce new material in this section that is not covered elsewhere in the body of this document.	
AT THE CONCLUSION OF THIS SECTION Check the preview to ensure that your Executive Summary is NO LONGER than one page!	

Figure 63. Executive Summary.

Summary of Changes

The Summary of Changes section provides a record of changes and revisions made to the document. This section provides premade tables for recording all revisions and changes.

J Sum	nmary of Changes				
斎 si	ummary of Changes se this section to document change	s to your document over tin	ne. Make sure each entry is	s complete and the tables capture the complete list of version	ns
] Rev	ision History				
	Revision History Header Revision History			0	
	Make sure your COVER PAGE	(last entry) is updated to re	flect the current version—it	t will not update automatically.	
	Draft Version	Date	Purpose	Person Entering Change	
	⇔ B / ⊻ - ≔ ≡ ≡	≟ ⊒ ⊞ ⊠			
	ि If you copy/paste from anothe	er source into this table, mai	ke sure to change the font	to Arial, size 10, per the JCIDS Manual requirements.	
					J
J Rec	ord of Changes				
	Record of Changes Header Record of Changes			0	
	OF Be COMPLETE in your record	of changes—but be CONCIS	E in your explanation.		

Figure 64. Summary of Changes section.

Revision History

The Revision History allows you to list all revisions made to the project. The blank open field allows for customization of a revision history as the user sees fit.

Revision History				
Make sure your COVER P	AGE (last entry) is updated to re	eflect the current version-	-it will not update automatically.	
avision History				
evision matory				
Draft Version	Date	Purpose	Person Entering Change	
∋ B <i>I</i> ⊻ ÷ ≔ ≟				

Figure 65. Revision History form.

As an example, a Revision History table may look like this:

Revision History			
	R PAGE (last entry) is updat	ed to reflect the current version-i	t will not update automatically.
evision History			
Draft Version	Date	Purpose	Person Entering
1.0	08/01/2024	Document created	Marissa Cameron
1.1	08/27/2024	Updated scrrenshots to reflect new Expert Curated Hints	Marissa Cameron
● B I Ŭ S ≔	= = = = = ■		
Q: If you copy/paste from	another source into this ta	able, make sure to change the font	to Arial, size 10, per the JCIDS Manual r

Figure 66. A Revision History table with two draft versions.

Record of Changes

The Record of Changes form allows users to document the changes made in the document and where that change was made. Like the Revision History, this form is also open use for users to format as they wish or in accordance with their own organization documentation guidelines.

Record of Changes Header			
Record of Changes			0
Be COMPLETE in your record of ch	nanges—but be CONCISE in your exp	lanation.	
Record Of Changes			
Paragraph	Page	Change Description	
B I ⊻ 与 ≔ 늘 ≡ Ξ			

Figure 67. Record of Changes.

As an example, a completed Summary of Changes section may present as a table such as the one shown below:

Record of Changes			0
- Be COMPLETE in your record of a	hanges-but be CONCISE in you	r explanation	
C Be COMPLETE IT your record of C	nanges-but be concise in you	explanation.	
and Of Changes			
cord of changes			
Paragraph	Page	Change Description	
"To install the Requirements	1	Permanent download link	
Document Wizard "		provided and added to the	
		document.	

Figure 68. A Record of Changes table with one change on record.

Before you move to the next section, please read the concluding Expert Curated Hint to ensure all changes are recorded and the version number on the Record of Changes and the cover page match!

Operational Context

The Operational Context section provides context for the capability requirements identified in the ICD and explains how the requirements contribute to the mission and activities of the Joint Force.

Section 1 - Operational Context Section 1 - Operational Context Per the JCIDS Manual requirements, there are five areas to cover in this section. Each is laid out sequentially in the sub-sections below. All sub-sections
below are MANDATORY to cover or discuss, as appropriate. If you believe that any given sub-section is not necessary for your document, acknowledge the requirement by including a statement such as, "XXX is not relevant to the capability requirement," or similar verbiage.
Operational Context
Choose the Classification Type
: Q: Choose the classification which represents the highest classification of any of the sub-sections below.
Operational Context Header
1.0 Operational Context
Administratively, the scientific notation for this header should begin with 1.0, as in, "1.0 Operational Context." In the sub-sections below, as you write your document, keep track of your sub-sections and monitor your use of scientific notation—the software WILL NOT automatically assign scientific notation to your sub-sections.
1.0 Operational Context
↔ B / ⊻ ↔ ≔ ≔ ≡ ≡ ≡ ■
Treat this sub-section (1.0) as an introductory paragraph or introduction (several paragraphs) for this entire section. There are no specific requirements for this specific sub-section.
[J] Range of Military Operations (ROMO)
-

Figure 69. Operational Context section.

This section is divided into six (6) parts:

- Operational Context
- Range of Military Operations (ROMO)
- Address Exportability "Allied/Partner Interoperability and Coalition Use" (Optional)
- Identify the timeframe under consideration for IOC and FOC (Optional)
- Operational Outcomes and Enabling Capabilities
- Include the DODAF OV-1 (Required)

Complete all the mandatory forms in their entirety. For optional subsections, you may skip them.

Threat Summary

This section provides users the space to explain how the capability requirements and any associated gaps are consistent with threat environment information.

J Se	ction 2 - Threat Summary
Ä	Section 2 - Threat Summary Per the JCIDS Manual requirements, there are four areas to cover in this section-although you may combine your thoughts on separate requirements into a single section. Each requirement is laid out sequentially in the sub-sections below, should you choose to discuss them separately. Some sections are MANDATORY-and must be discussed explicitly in the given section. Other sections are labeled (IOPTIONAL)-but are only truly optional if you address the JCIDS Manual requirements elsewhere within this section. If you believe that any given MANDATORY sub-section is not necessary for your document, achnowledge the requirement by including a statement such as _XXX is not relevant to the capability requirement," or similar verblage. If you choose to skip over a section labeled (OPTIONAL), simply skip it-do not put anything in any of the blocks.
J 2.) Threat Summary
	Choose the Classification Type
	SQ: Choose the classification which represents the highest classification of any of the sub-sections below.
	2.0 Threat Summary Header
	2.0 Threat Summary
	O: Administratively, the scientific notation for this header should begin with 2.0, as in, "2.0 Threat Summary," In the sub-sections below, as you write your document, keep track of your sub-sections and monitor your use of scientific notation—the software WILL NOT automatically assign scientific notation to your sub-sections.
	Threat Summary
	B I U S IE IE E E E E ■ ■
	: Q: Treat this sub-section (2.0) as an introductory paragraph or introduction (several paragraphs) for this entire section. There are no specific requirements for this specific sub-section.

Figure 70. Threat Summary.

This section is divided into five (5) subsections:

- Threat Summary
- Cite Threat Products (Optional)
- Identify Anticipated Adversarial Capabilities (Optional)
- Describe all Threat Capabilities
- Cite any related CIPs

Complete all mandatory subsections in their entirety. You may skip the optional area if you don't need to complete it.

Capability Requirements

The Capability Requirements section is the most thorough and descriptive section of the entire ICD. Here, the user must identify and describe the capability requirements laid out for their project. Completing this section thoroughly will provide a full picture of the capability requirements and what's expected of them.

J Section 3 - Capability Requirements (CRs)	
Section 3 - Capability Requirements (CRs) Per the JCIDS Manual requirements, there are 12 areas to cover in this section-although you may combine your thoughts on separate requirements is single section. Each requirement is laid out sequentially in the sub-sections below, should you choose to discuss them separately. Some sections are MANDATORY-and must be discussed explicitly in the given section. Other sections are labeled (OPTIONAL)-but are only truly optional if you address JCIDS Manual requirements elsewhere within this section. If you believe that any given MANDATORY sub-section is not necessary for your document, acknowledge the requirement you have it. XXX is not relevant to the capability requirement," or similar verbiage. If you choose skip over a section labeled (OPTIONAL), simply skip it-do not put anything in any of the blocks.	nto a s the e to
3.0 Capability Requirements	
Choose the Classification Type	
₹QF Choose the classification which represents the highest classification of any of the sub-sections below.	
3.0 Capability Requirements Header	
3.0 Capability Requirements	
Administratively, the scientific notation for this header should begin with 3.0, as in, "3.0 Capability Requirements." In the sub-sections below, as you write your document, keep track of your sub-sections and monitor your use of scientific notation—the software WILL NOT automatically assign scientific notation to your sub-sections.	
Capability Requirements	
PC: Treat this sub-section (3.0) as an introductory paragraph or introduction (several paragraphs) for this entire section. There are no specific requirements for this specific sub-section.	

Figure 71. Capability Requirements section.

This section is divided into thirteen (13) subsections:

- Capability Requirements
- Define Capability Requirements (CRs)
- Operational Activity (Optional)
- Threat (Optional)
- Operational Effect (Optional)
- Physical Areas and Factors (Optional)
- Timeframe (Optional)

- Operational Attributes (Optional)
- Intelligence Supportability (Optional)
- Cyber Survivability Considerations (Optional)
- Electromagnetic Spectrum (EMS) Survivability (Optional)
- CBRN Survivability Considerations (Optional)
- Capability Gaps/Overlaps (Optional)

While many of these forms are optional, completing them will provide a clearer picture of the capabilities involved in your project. If any of these areas are covered in other sections of the template, leave the sections in the CR tab **blank**.

Summary Table (CRs)

The Summary Table provides an illustration of the capability requirements and their relationship to each other.

Sec Per bet pro	tion 3A - Summary Table (CRs) the JCIDS Manual requirements, you must include a table—as templated below from Figure B-1 of the JCIDS Manual—to outline the relations the Child of the State of the State rammed force capabilities.	hip rent or
Sumr	ary Table	
	Choose the Classification Type	•
39)? Choose the classification which represents the highest classification of any of the information in the table below.	
3.3	Summary Table Header	1
*	Administratively, the scientific notation for this header should begin with 3.X, where "X" represents the next number for use after you've completed your paragraphs in the Capability Requirements section (previous section)."	
Su	Immery Table Select 'Show Help' on the left to open help menu. Once that is opened, please select 'View Documents' under 'ADDITIONAL RESOURCES'. Navigate to the Excel Table folder and find the project folder that corresponds to the project you are currently working. Follow the instructions on the excel template in order to get more complex tables imported into the application. Before inserting able here, remove all this text.	
e		
30	F Treat this sub-section (3.X) as an introductory paragraph or introduction (several paragraphs) for this entire section. There are no specific requirements for this specific sub-section. Stay true (as possible) to the format laid out in Figure B-1 of the JCIDS Manual. Use "right click" to modify the format of the table as you require—to add rows, merge cells, etc. The default font is Arial, font size 10, per the JCIDS Manual requirement, but be careful if you cut/ pastle from aorther source patch to this table.	c

Figure 72. The Summary Table provides an illustration of the CRs and their relationship to one another.

When completing any section with tables, please follow the provided instructions for creating, completing, and inserting a table into the RDW application.

Final Recommendations

The Final Recommendations section allows users to identify and describe the paths forward to satisfy the capability requirements and recommend solutions to the gaps and overlaps that have been identified previously.

Ť	Section 4 - Final Recommendations Per the JCIDS Manual requirements, there are nine areas to cover in this section—although you may combine your thoughts on separate requirements into a single section. Each requirement is laid out sequentially in the sub-sections below, should you choose to discuss them separately. Some sections are MANDATORY—and must be discussed explicitly in the given section. Of there sections are labeled (OPTIONAL)—but are only truly optional if you address the JCIDS Manual requirements elsewhere within this section. If you believe that any given MANDATORY sub-section is not necessary for your document acknowledge the requirement by including a statement such as, "XXX is not relevant to the capability requirement," or similar verbiage. If you choose to skip over a section labeled (OPTIONAL), simply skip it—do not put anything in any of the blocks.
7 4.	0 Final Recommendations
	Choose the Classification Type
	OF Choose the classification which represents the highest classification of any of the sub-sections below.
	4.0 Final Recommendations Header 4.0 Final Recommendations
	20: Administratively, the scientific notation for this header should begin with 4.0, as in, "4.0 Final Recommendations." In the sub-sections below, as you write your document, keep track of your sub-sections and monitor your use of scientific notation—the software WILL NOT automatically assign scientific notation to your sub-sections.
	Final Recommendations
	↔ B / ⊻ ↔ ≔ ≔ ≡ ≡ ≡ ■
	CF Treat this sub-section (4.0) as an introductory paragraph or introduction (several paragraphs) for this entire section. There are no specific requirements for this specific sub-section.

Figure 73. Final Recommendations section.

This section is divided into ten (10) forms:

- Final Recommendations
- Identify DOTmLPF-P Recommendations
- Preferred Type of Materiel Approach (Optional)
- Evolution of a Fielded Capability Solution(s) (Optional)
- Replacement or Recapitalization of a Fielded Capability Solution(s) (Optional)
- Introduction of a Transformational Capability Solution(s) (Optional)
- Increase Integration/Interoperability (Optional)
- S&T Operational Risk Reduction (Optional)

- Acceptance of Operational Risk (Optional)
- Affordability (Optional)

Please complete all **mandatory** subsections. You may choose to complete the optional ones if they apply to your specific project and project needs.

Appendices

Appendix A - References

This first appendix of the Document Wizard allows users to cite any references for their project. This appendix is required.

the	ntified in Figure B-28 and, if applicable, Figure B-31 (both figures in the JCIDS Manual). You may also include a table or tables outlining the DAF views or other architectural products. Note, if you use a table or copy/paste into a table, ensure the font is Arial, size 10, per the require a JCIDS manual.	relevant ements ir
] Refe	rences	
	ippendix A Header	
	Appendix A - References	0
F	S Use the Return Key (Carriage returns) to separate individual references. If you use URLs, spell them out explicitly—do not hyperlink.	
•	▶ B Ⅰ 型 ← 注言言言言 = □	

Figure 74. Users can list references and resources in this appendix.

Please refer to your organization or project's style guide for styling references and recommendations.

Appendix B – Acronym List

If acronyms are used in the document, users may list them here. Please list both the full name and acronym in alphabetical order.

ppendix B - Acronym List nsure this listing is COMPLETE. Pay special attention to acronyms unique to your Service/Age	ncy.
onym List	
.ppendix B Header	
Appendix B - Acronym List	
cronym List	
cronym List	
aronym List → B I ⊻ ← ≔ 늘 ☰ ☲ ☲ ☲ ☶ ☶ ⊑	
cronym List ➔ B I 型 & ≔ 늘 를 들 글 = = = ■ 🖬	
ronym List • B J 立 S 注 注 主 三 田 国	

Figure 75. Users may list acronyms with their full names in this appendix.

Appendix C – Glossary

Users can use this section to identify the definitions of important words, phrases, terms, and names used throughout the document.

Ť	Appendix C - Glossary Start this section with this sentence (verbatim), per the JCIDS Manual, "Unless otherwise stated, the terms and definitions contained in this gloss for the purposes of this document only." Any deviation from existing DOD Dictionary terms should be explained in the glossary. Term source must identified following the definition. See Help section for URLs to DOD Terminology Webpage as well as DAU Glossary.	iry are be
J CI	ossary	
	Appendix C Header	
	Appendix C - Glossary	,
	SOF Feel free to use a two-column table or any other format—just be CONSISTENT throughout this Appendix. If you use a table, ensure the font is Arial, size 10, per the requirements in the JCIDS manual. Enter Terms and Definitions	
	♦ B I U S := := := := := := := :=	
	OF Use the Return Key (Carriage returns) to separate terms.	
澎	AT THE CONCLUSION OF THIS SECTION Is this section COMPLETE? Is it consistent throughout?	

Figure 76. The glossary defines certain words, phrases, terms, and names

Consult your style guide for glossary formatting guidelines.

Appendix D – Classified Appendix (Optional)

This appendix allows users to indicate classified information that may be present in the document. This section is optional and only needed if there is classified information that must be noted.

J Appendix D - Classified Appendix
Appendix D - Classified Appendix Does your document need a classified Annex? See the JCIDS Manual and the Help section for criteria you need to consider.
Classified Appendix (Optional)
Appendix D Header
: If your document does not need a classified annex, simply skip over this section entirely. Do not add "N/A" or any text in any of the fields-if you do, they will show up in your document. Simply skip over.
Classified Appendix
 ◆ B / U ÷ ≔ ≒ ≡ ≡ ≡ ≡
If you copy and paste from another source into the body of the document, make sure you change the font to Times New Roman, font size 12, per the requirements in the JCIDS Manual. If you use a table within this appendix, ensure the font is Arial, size 10, per the requirements in the JCIDS Manual.

Figure 77. This appendix is for noting classified information in the document.

Appendix E – ICD Cyber Survivability (Optional)

If applicable, users may use this appendix to identify and define the CSRC of the capability requirement and describe the cyber survivability requirements. This ensures that systems can prevent, mitigate, and recover from cyberattacks through a risk managed approach to building and maintaining those systems appropriately.

This section is optional and not needed if you have covered the material in a previous section.

Appendix E - Cyber Survivability	
This is an optional appendix-but ONLY if you've incorporated the required information into the body of your document elsewhere. See the and the Help section for more information.	e JCIDS Manual
Cyber Survivability Risk Categories (CSRC) (Optional)	
Appendix E Header	
Describe Cyber Survivability Risk Categories (CSRC)	
 If you copy and paste from another source into the body of the document, make sure you change the font to Times New Roman, ft 12, per the requirements in the JCIDS Manual. If you use a table within this appendix, ensure the font is Arial, size 10, per the requirement in the JCIDS Manual. 	ont size rements
AT THE CONCLUSION OF THIS SECTION For additional information, contact the J6 Cyberspace Survivability Team, Director for C4/Cyber, Joint Staff J6, Requirements Division (P IEI045, 703-614-7813). Additional information can also be found at: NIPR: https://intelshare.intelink.gov/sites/cybersurvivability/ or SIPR intelshare.intelink.sgov.gov/sites/cybersurvivability/	entagon room : https://

Figure 78. Users may use this section to identify and describe cybersecurity risks.

Appendix F – ICD EMS Survivability (Optional)

Users may use this appendix to identify and determine the EMS Survivability Risk Category of the capability requirement. This ensures that warfighter systems can prevent, mitigate, and recover from operations in congested or contested EMS environments. This applies to systems that use electrical or electronic components that may be susceptible or exposed to electromagnetic effects.

This section is optional and not needed if you have covered the material in a previous section.

Please pay attention to the Expert Curated Hint and include the listed attributes.



Figure 79. Users may identify and define electromagnetic survivability when applicable.

Creating and Completing the 2021 CDD

Creating the 2021 CDD

To create a CDD, follow these steps:

1. Go to Create New Project.



Figure 80. Create New Project page with existing project listed.

2. Click Create New Project.

CREATE NEW PROJECT Don't see the template you're looking for? Activate Templates →		CREATE NEW PROJECT SAVED PROJECTS
CoDs-2021	(?) Initial Capabilities Document (ICD-2021)	
Create New Project	Create New Project	



3. Select Create New Project under the Capability Development Document (CDD-2021).

Create New Project	?
Project Name	
Cancel Create	

Figure 82. Users must enter a project name.

4. Type your project's name and click **Create**.

Completing the 2021 CDD

Like the ICD, the CDD is completed in a series of sections. The sections are as follows:

- 1. Cover Page
- 2. Validation Page
- 3. Waivers
- 4. Executive Summary
- 5. Summary of Changes
- 6. Operational Context
- 7. Threat Summary
- 8. Capability Discussion
- 9. Program Summary
- 10. Performance Attributes (KSAs and APAs)
- 11. Other System Attributes
- 12. Interoperability (JPR/KPP/KSA)
- 13. (E3) Control Requirements
- 14. Intelligence Supportability
- 15. Weapon Safety Assurance
- 16. Technology Readiness
- 17. DOTmLPF-P Considerations
- 18. Program Cost
- 19. Appendix A References
- 20. Acronym List
- 21. Glossary
- 22. Classified Appendix
- 23. Cyber Survivability

24. EMS Survivability

Introduction

The CDD template opens with an introductory section for users to read before starting the process. Please read each point carefully.

2 Introduction
J Getting Started
Welcome to the Requirements Document Wizard (RDW)!
You are working on a <u>Capability Development Document (CDD)</u> relevant to the <u>2021</u> version of the Joint Capabilities Integration Development System (JCIDS) Manual.
All CDDs specify warfighter capability requirements in terms of performance attributes that pertain to a particular system.
 These include Key Performance Parameters (KPPs), Key System Attributes (KSAs), and Additional Performance Attributes (APAs). These KPPs, KSAs, and APAs support the development of one or more increments of a particular materiel capability solution.
 Your "draft" CDD (NOT submitted to the Joint Staff; approved at Service level) is needed to support Milestone A and the Technology Maturation and Risk Reduction (TMRR) phase.
 Your "validated" CDD ('validated" by the Joint Staff or other "validation" authority) is needed for the Development Request for Proposal (RFP) Release review and Milestone B.
 NOTE: A validated CDD is also required for Milestone C; however, if there are no changes from the CDD validated prior to Milestone B, you may proceed directly to Milestone C without revalidation.
 If performance attributes change as a result of the EMD phase, you must submit your updated CDD for review and revalidation IAW the deliberate staffing section of the JCIDS Manual.
 In cases where the Milestone Decision Authority (MDA) waives either Milestone A or B and decides to conduct an Engineering and Manufacturing Development (EMD) acquisition phase, you will need to move your CDD to validation BEFORE the release of the EMD RFP - OR the beginning of the EMD phase of acquisition, whichever comes first.
 In cases where the MDA combines Milestone B and C (like high-cost first articles of spacecraft and ships), your CDD is the authoritative document for the first article produced during EMD without the need for updated CDDs.
You should develop your CDD using an integrated product team (IPT) comprised of the major stakeholders.
The Requirements Manager from the sponsoring organization leads the IPT that includes representatives from:
 Service Requirements Sponsor (Army Futures Command, Air Force Major Command, Navy (OPNAV), USMC (MCCDC), and US Space Force (USSF)) Program Management Office and supporting Acquisition Commands Operational and Developmental Test Organizations

Figure 83. CDD template introduction.

Cover Page

The cover page will show the basic information for your project such as title, classification, sponsors, and points of contact. The layout is the same as the ICD, so please complete every field in its entirety. Ensure the Date Submitted to Organization is correct, as well as the revision number.

Validation Page

The Validation Page is where users will upload their validation page for their document. This form will be uploaded in the format of an image, and until the official document is provided, users may upload a placeholder.

When the official document is ready to be uploaded, remember to change the Validation option to match the appropriate document.

Validation Page or Placeholder Choose Validation Option Choose Vali	er the JCIDS Manua sert an image (.jpg) lidation is NOT	During the drafting of your document, the RDW will default to including the required placeholder statement for documents in draft, per th Appendix A, Enclosure B). Once you have obtained validation of your document, you can use the RDW to change the default drop-down menu and to insert of your validation. For documents with a JSD of Joint Interest, a Sponsor Organization validation is all that is required. For documents with JSD of JCB or JROC Interest, the validation must be in the form of a JROCM-a Sponsor Organization validati sufficient.
Choose Validation Option Choose Validation Option This should be consistent with your cover page designation. If using a placeholder (for now), the required statement (verbatim) will be inserted for you. If including the signed validation page, the statement will be displaced by your validation page-which you must upload in format. If necessary, you can make adjustments to the format of your .jpg once you get to MS Word.		lidation Page or Placeholder
 This should be consistent with your cover page designation. If using a placeholder (for now), the required statement (verbatim) will be inserted for you. If including the signed validation page, the statement will be displaced by your validation page—which you must upload in format. If necessary, you can make adjustments to the format of your .jpg once you get to MS Word. 	•	Choose Validation Option
	ad in a .jpg	 This should be consistent with your cover page designation. If using a placeholder (for now), the required statement (verbatim) will be inserted for you. If including the signed validation page, the statement will be displaced by your validation page—which you must upload in format. If necessary, you can make adjustments to the format of your .jpg once you get to MS Word.
Validation Page As Image		Validation Page As Image
ONLY use this section if you have a validation FROM THE APPROPRIATE AUTHORITY to upload your validation in a .jpg format. Ot do not use this section.	t. Otherwise,	ONLY use this section if you have a validation FROM THE APPROPRIATE AUTHORITY to upload your validation in a .jpg format. Ot do not use this section.

Figure 84. Validation page.

Waivers

Users who intend to divert from the JCIDS manual format must upload a signed waiver to the Requirements Document Wizard. If the document is staying true to the JCDIS manual format, users may skip this section.
ע ב	aivers
Ť	Waivers If you intend for your document to differ from the JCIDS Manual format IN ANY WAY (e.g. format or content), you must obtain a waiver from the appropriate source and either include a signed copy of that waiver here or provide a reference to a Joint Staff Gatekeeper's KM/DS approval note. If you don't intend to vary from the proscribed format or content, you do not need to use this section at all—simply skip over it.
ע נ	laivers (Optional)
	Walver Placaholder
	Waiver Page As Image (Optional)
	3QF If you upload an image, ensure it is in the .jpg format. If you include a URL, ensure to spell it out explicitly-do not provide a 'hotlink' as hotlinks may not work across networks.

Figure 85. Users diverting from the JCIDS Manual format must upload a waiver.

If the user intends to upload a waiver, they will either place the waiver as text in the Waiver Placeholder field or upload the signed document as an image. If uploading as an image, they will follow the same instructions as given in the Validation Page section.

Executive Summary

The Executive Summary is where users will provide a short but precise description of the project and requirements. This should not exceed one (1) page.

] Ex	xecutive Summary		
Â	Executive Summary The JCIDS Manual directs that this section be NO LONGER than one page—but the software will neither stop you from continuing to add contex truncate what you write. You'll have to check the preview to see how much you've written and how much space you have remaining toward the limit.	nt, nor will it e one-page	
J E:	xecutive Summary		
	Choose the Classification Type	•	
	3QE Choose the HIGHEST classification of any portion of this section. *Note: Remember to add sub-section classification markings, as appropriate.		
	Executive Summary Header		
	Executive Summary	0	
	Executive Summary	_	
	SQ: There is no format requirement for this section (other than length). Do not introduce new material in this section that is not covered elsewhere in the body of this document.		
Â	AT THE CONCLUSION OF THIS SECTION Check the preview to ensure that your Executive Summary is NO LONGER than one page!		

Figure 86. Users provide a short but precise summary in this section.

Summary of Changes

Like the ICD, users can record all changes and revisions to their document in these specially formatted tables.

Revision History

The Revision History section allows users to enter all revisions made to their document over time.

Revision History				
🕃 Make sure your COVER PA	GE (last entry) is updated to re	eflect the current version-	-it will not update automatically.	
vision History				
Draft Version	Date	Purpose	Person Entering	
			Change	
	三 三 三 田 🖾			
→ B <i>I</i> <u>U</u> S ⊟ <u>≒</u>				
• B / ⊻ ÷ ≣ ≟≡				
	other source into this table m	ake sure to change the for	at to Arial size 10 per the ICIDS Manual re	quirement

Figure 87. Users can enter revisions here.

All revisions, including document creation, must be recorded in as much detail as possible. When finished making changes, always click the Apply button to save them.

Revision History Header' Revision History C: Make sure your COVER PAGE (last entry) is updated to reflect the current version-it will not update automatically. Revision History Draft Version Date Purpose 1.0 08/27/2024 Document created Marissa Cameron Change Emericant created Marissa Cameron S: B I U S := := := := := := := := := := := := :=					
Revision History Image: Severation Plate	levision History Header				
C: Make sure your COVER PAGE (last entry) is updated to reflect the current version-it will not update automatically. Revision History Parson Entering Change 1.0 08/27/2024 Document created Marissa Cameron	Revision History				6
Image: Second Secon					
Comparison History Draft Version Date Document created Marissa Cameron B I 및 중 등 등 중 등 표 표 Section History If you copy/paste from another source into this table, make sure to change the font to Arial, size 10, per the JCIDS Manual requiremen	O	5465 (L. J.			
Draft Version Date Purpose Person Entering Change 1.0 08/27/2024 Document created Marissa Cameron \oplus B I U \oplus \equiv	ुः Make sure your COVER	PAGE (last entry) is updated to	reflect the current version-	it will not update automatically.	
Draft Version Date Purpose Person Entering Change 1.0 08/27/2024 Document created Marissa Cameron					
Draft Version Date Purpose Person Entering Change 1.0 08/27/2024 Document created Marissa Cameron	avision History				
Draft Version Date Purpose Person Entering Change 1.0 08/27/2024 Document created Marissa Cameron	evision History				
Draft Version Date Purpose For Summing 1.0 08/27/2024 Document created Marissa Cameron				Person Entering	
1.0 08/27/2024 Document created Marissa Cameron → B I U + := ½= = = = = = = = ■ Q: If you copy/paste from another source into this table, make sure to change the font to Arial, size 10, per the JCIDS Manual requiremen	Draft Version	Date	Purpose	Feison Entering	
 B I 및 등 := := := := := := :::::::::::::::::			ruipose	Change	
 B I U S := 1= = = = = = □ If you copy/paste from another source into this table, make sure to change the font to Arial, size 10, per the JCIDS Manual requirement 	10	08/27/2024	Document created	Change Marissa Cameron	
용 B I 및 등 등 등 등 등 등 등 등 표 🖬	1.0	08/27/2024	Document created	Change Marissa Cameron	
 B I U S I I S = I I I I S I I I S I I I I S I I I I	1.0	08/27/2024	Document created	Change Marissa Cameron	
B I ⊇ ⇒ := := := := := := := := := := := := :::= :::= :::= ::::::	1.0	08/27/2024	Document created	Change Marissa Cameron	
🔆 If you copy/paste from another source into this table, make sure to change the font to Arial, size 10, per the JCIDS Manual requiremen		08/27/2024	Document created	Change Marissa Cameron	
: If you copy/paste from another source into this table, make sure to change the font to Arial, size 10, per the JCIDS Manual requiremen	• B I U ÷ ≔ ½		Document created	Change Marissa Carmeron	
Q: If you copy/paste from another source into this table, make sure to change the font to Arial, size 10, per the JCIDS Manual requiremen	1.0 → B I U ← := ½		Document created	Change Marissa Cameron	
	$\begin{array}{c} 1.0 \\ \hline \end{array} B I \underline{U} S \vdots \frac{1}{2} \\ \end{array}$	08/27/2024 ≡ Ξ Ξ Ξ ⊞ 🖾	Document created	Change Marissa Cameron	
	$\begin{array}{c} 1.0 \\ \hline 1.0 \\ \hline B I \underline{U} \\ \hline \vdots \\ \hline \vdots \\ \hline \end{array} \qquad \qquad$	08/27/2024 = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = =	Document created	Change Marissa Cameron	ements
	B I U S I 1.0 B I U S I 1 2 © If you copy/paste from	08/27/2024	Document created	Change Marissa Cameron	ements.
	1.0 B I U S := ½ Q: If you copy/paste from	$08/27/2024$ $\equiv \pm \pm \pm \equiv \equiv \blacksquare \blacksquare$ another source into this table,	Document created	Change Marissa Cameron	ements.
	1.0 → B I U → := ½ ⊙: If you copy/paste from	08/27/2024	Document created	Change Marissa Cameron	ements.
	B I U S := ½ Q: If you copy/paste from	08/27/2024 = = = = = = = ■ ■ another source into this table,	Document created	Change Marissa Cameron	ements.

Figure 88. A Revision History with a document creation note.

Record of Changes

The Record of Changes table allows users to enter the exact information that was changed and revised.

Record of Changes Header			
Record of Changes			
101 D. COMPLETE :			
SOF Be COMPLETE in your record of cl	anges—but be CONCISE in your explana	ation.	
Record Of Changes			
Paragraph	Page	Change Description	
	-= = •		



Remember to always be complete and concise when entering these changes. Click Apply to save during every entry.

 explanation.	changes-but be CONCISE in you	of Changes OMPLETE in your record
explanation.	changes—but be CONCISE in you	OMPLETE in your record
explanation.	changes—but be CONCISE in you	OMPLETE in your record
		220.005
Change Description	Pago	Baragraph
Download instructions.	1 Fage	Falayiapii
		7 11 - := = = =
	≟ ≔ ⊞ ⊠	/ ⊻ ÷ ≔ ≣ ≣

Figure 90. A sample change on the record.

Before leaving, always read the concluding Expert Curated Hint. As you change and revise your document, this section must be updated to reflect those new changes, especially the version number on the Cover Page.

Operational Context

The Operational Context section allows users to provide context for their requirements.





This section is divided into four (4) sub-sections:

- Operational Context
- DODAF OV-1 (Required)
- Validated or Other Source Documents
- Other DoDAF Ovs (only if necessary) (Optional)

Complete all mandatory subsections in their entirety. If you do not plan to use the optional subsection(s), skip and move on.

Threat Summary

Users will use the Threat Summary section to identify and describe any threats that may come with the document or project. Users should also present solutions to threats that may arise.

Section 2 - Threat Summary
Section 2 - Threat Summary Per the JCIDS Manual requirements, there are eight areas to cover in this section—although you may combine your thoughts on separate requirements into a single section. Each requirement is laid out sequentially in the sub-sections below, should you choose to discuss them separately. Some sections are MANDATOPY—and must be discussed explicitly in the given section. Other sections are labeled (OPTIONAL)—but are only truly optional if you address the JCIDS Manual requirements disentere within this section. If you believe that any given MANDATOPY sub-section is not necessary for your document, acknowledge the requirement by including a statement such as, "XXX is not relevant to the capability requirement," or similar verbiage. If you choose to skip over a section labeled (OPTIONAL), simply skip it—do not put anything in any of the blocks.
) Threat Summary
Choose the Classification Type
₹Q: Choose the classification which represents the highest classification of any of the sub-sections below.
Threat Summary Header 2.0 Threat Summary
Q: Administratively, the scientific notation for this header should begin with 2.0, as in, "2.0 Threat Summary." In the sub-sections below, as you write your document, keep track of your sub-sections and monitor your use of scientific notation-the software WILL NOT automatically assign scientific notation to your sub-sections.
Threat Summary
:Q: Treat this sub-section (2.0) as an introductory paragraph or introduction (several paragraphs) for this entire section. There are no specific requirements for this specific sub-section.

Figure 92. Threat Summary section.

This section includes the following subsections:

- Threat Summary
- Cite Latest Approved Threat Products
- Summarize Critical Intelligence Parameters (CIPs)
- Summarize Applicable Threats (Kinetic) (Optional)
- Summarize Applicable Threats (CBRN) (Optional)
- Summarize Applicable Threats (Environmental) (Optional)
- Summarize Applicable Threats (EMS) (Optional)
- Summarize Applicable Threats (Cyber) (Optional)

Complete all mandatory subsections in their entirety. If few or no optional subsections apply, you may skip them.

Capability Discussion

The Capability Discussion section allows users to discuss the project's capabilities.

Section 3 - Capability Discussion
Section 3 - Capability Discussion Per the JCIDS Manual requirements, there are six areas to cover in this section-although you may combine your thoughts on separate requirements into a single section. Each requirements is ald out sequentially in the sub-sections below, should you choose to discuss them separately. Some sections are additional requirements elsewhere within this section. If you believe that any given MANDATORY sub-section is not necessary for your document, acknowledge the requirement by including a statement such as; YXX is not relevant to the capability requirement." or similar verbiage. If you choose to skip over a section labeled (OPTIONAL), simply skip It-do not put anything in any of the blocks.
Capability Discussion
Choose the Classification Type
30℃ Choose the classification which represents the highest classification of any of the sub-sections below.
Capability Discussion Header
3.0 Capability Discussion
30: Administratively, the scientific notation for this header should begin with 3.0, as in, "3.0 Capability Discussion." In the sub-sections below, as you write your document, keep track of your sub-sections and monitor your use of scientific notation-the software WILL NOT automatically assign scientific notation to your sub-sections.
Capability Discussion
♦ B I U ← ≔ ⊨ = = = = =
SQ: Treat this sub-section (3.0) as an introductory paragraph or introduction (several paragraphs) for this entire section. There are no specific requirements for this specific sub-section.

Figure 93. Capability Requirements.

This section includes the following subsections:

- Capability Discussion
- Updated Capability Viewpoints (CVs) (Optional)
- Summarize Analyses Supporting Performance Parameters (KPPs, KSAs, APAs)
- Capability Requirements (CRs) Table
- Capability Dependencies
- Intelligence Dependencies (Optional)

Complete all mandatory subsections in their entirety. If optional subsections do not apply, you may skip them and move on.

Program Summary

The Program Summary section allows users to describe elements of the program involved in their project.

🗊 Section 4 - Program Summary
Section 4 - Program Summary Per the JCIDS Manual requirements, there are four areas to cover in this section. Each is laid out sequentially in the sub-sections below. All sub-sections below are MANDATORY to cover or discuss, as appropriate. If you believe that any given sub-section is not necessary for your document, acknowledge the requirement by including a statement such as, "XXX is not relevant to the capability requirement," or similar verbiage.
Program Summary
Choose the Classification Type
Reference of the classification which represents the highest classification of any of the sub-sections below.
Program Summary Iteader 4.0 Program Summary
Administratively, the scientific notation for this header should begin with 4.0, as in, "4.0 Program Summary." In the sub-sections below, as you write your document, keep track of your sub-sections and monitor your use of scientific notation-the software WILL NOT automatically assign scientific notation to your sub-sections.
Program Summary
⊕ B I 型 ÷ ≔ ⊨ ≡ ≡ ≡ ■
20: Although you can use this sub-section (4.0) as an introductory paragraph or introduction (several paragraphs) for this entire section, there ARE SEVERAL requirements for this specific sub-section. Refer to the JCIDS Manual and the Help section for what is required in this sub-section.

Figure 94. Program Summary

This section includes the following subsections:

- Program Summary
- Modular Open System Approach (MOSA)
- IOC/FOC
- Operational Units and Quantities

All subsections are *mandatory*. Please complete them in their entirety.

Performance Attributes (KPPs, KSAs, APAs)

This section allows users to describe the Performance Attributes of their project in greater detail.

	Section 5 - Performance Attributes (KPPs, KSAs and APAs) Per the JCIDS Manual requirements, there are 13 areas to cover in this section—although you may combine your thoughts on separate requirements into single section. Each requirement is laid out sequentially in the sub-sections below, should you choose to discuss them separately. Some sections are MANDATORY—and must be discussed explicitly in the given section. Other sections are labeled (OPTIONAL)—but are only truly optional if you address th JCIDS Manual requirements elsewhere within this section. If you believe that any given MANDATORY sub-section is not necessary for your document, acknowledge the requirement by including a statement such as, "XXX is not relevant to the capability requirement," or similar verbiage. If you choose to skip over a section labeled (OPTIONAL), simply skip it—do not put anything in any of the blocks.
) Pe	rformance Attributes
	Choose the Classification Type
	3℃ Choose the classification which represents the highest classification of any of the sub-sections below.
	Performance Attributes Header
	5.0 Performance Attributes
	Op: Administratively, the scientific notation for this header should begin with 5.0, as in, "5.0 Performance Attributes." In the sub-sections below, as you write your document, keep track of your sub-sections and monitor your use of scientific notation-the software WILL NOT automatically assign scientific notation to your sub-sections. Performance Attributes (KPPs, KSAs and APAs)
	requirements for this specific sub-section.

Figure 95. Performance Attributes

This section includes the following subsections:

- Performance Attributes
- Correlate Performance Attributes to Capability Requirements in the ICD
- KPP Table (B-8)
- KSA Table (B-9)
- APA Table (B-10)
- Not-Ready Performance Attribute Table
- Discussion/Narrative of Interoperability Attributes (Optional [Net-Ready, Physical, JTTI])
- Discussion of System Survivability Attributes (Optional [Kinetic, Cyber, EMS, CBRN, Environmental])
- Discussion of Incremental Approach
- Discussion of Acceptable Degraded Levels of Performance (Optional)
- Discussion of Family Systems Approach (Optional)

- Discussion of Threat-sensitive Attributes and Attributes Dependent on Intelligence Support
- Discussion of Exportability "Allied/Partner Interoperability and Coalition Use"
- Performance Attributes Final Comments (Optional)

Please complete all mandatory subsections in their entirety. If the optional subsections do not apply, you may skip them.

Other System Attributes

This section allows users to identify, describe, and discus the other system attributes that are involved in the CDD. This area contains nine subsections, some of which are optional.

) Se	Section 6 - Other System Attributes Section 6 - Other System Attributes : Per the JCIDS Manual requirements, there are nine potential areas to cover in this section—although you may combine your thoughts on separate requirements into a single section. Each requirement is laid out sequentially in the sub-sections below, should you choose to discuss them separately. A of them are technically optional (and are labeled (OPTIONAL))—but are only truly optional if you address the JCIDS Manual requirements elsewhere withi
) 0	this section. If you choose to skip over a section labeled (OPTIONAL), simply skip it—do not put anything in any of the blocks.
	Choose the Classification Type
	SQE Choose the classification which represents the highest classification of any of the sub-sections below.
	Other System Attributes Header 6.0 Other System Attributes 0
	Administratively, the scientific notation for this header should begin with 6.0, as in, "6.0 Other System Attributes." In the sub-sections below, as you write your document, keep track of your sub-sections and monitor your use of scientific notation—the software WILL NOT automatically assign scientific notation to your sub-sections.
	Other System Attributes
	:Q: Treat this sub-section (6.0) as an introductory paragraph or introduction (several paragraphs) for this entire section. There are no specific requirements for this specific sub-section.

Figure 96. Other System Attributes

This section contains the following subsections:

- Other System Attributes
- Future Integration Platforms (Optional)
- Embedded Instrumentation, Electromagnetic Attack, and Wartime Reserve Mode (WARM) Requirements (Optional)
- Human Systems Integration (HSI) (Optional)
- Environmental (Optional)
- Weather, Oceanographic, and Astro-Geophysical (Optional)
- Transportability and Deployability Conditions (Optional)

- Space, Weight & Power, and Cooling (SWAP-C) (Optional)
- Derived System Requirements (Optional)
- Cybersecurity Risk Management for DoD Systems (Optional)

Please complete all mandatory subsections in their entirety. If some or all optional subsections don't apply, please skip them completely.

Interoperability (JPR/KPP/KSA)

This section allows users to discuss the interoperability of all JPR, KPP, and KSA elements in their CDD project. There are a total of four areas in this section, most of which are mandatory.

J Section 7 - Interoperability (JPR/KPP/KSA)	
Section 7 - Interoperability (JPR/KPP/KSA) Per the JCIDS Manual requirements, there are four areas to cover in this section-although you may combine your thoughts on separate requirements inth a single section. Each requirement is laid out sequentially in the sub-sections below, should you choose to discuss them separately. Some sections are MANDATORY-and must be discussed explicitly in the given section. One section is labeled (DPTIONAL)-but is only truly optional if you address the JCIDS Manual requirements elsewhere within this section. If you believe that any given MANDATORY sub-section is not necessary for your document, acknowledge the requirement by including a statement such as "XXX is not relevant to the capability requirement," or similar verblage. If you choose to skip over the section labeled (OPTIONAL), simply skip it-do not put anything in any of the blocks.	>
Interoperability (JPR/KPP/KSA)	
Choose the Classification Type	
SQ: Choose the classification which represents the highest classification of any of the sub-sections below.	
Interoperability (JPR/KPP/KSA) Header	
7.0 Interoperability (JPR/KPP/KSA)	
Administratively, the scientific notation for this header should begin with 7.0, as in, "7.0 Interoperability." In the sub-sections below, as you write your document, keep track of your sub-sections and monitor your use of scientific notation—the software WILL NOT automatically assign scientific notation to your sub-sections.	
Interoperability (JPR/KPP/KSA)	
SQ: Treat this sub-section (7.0) as an introductory paragraph or introduction (several paragraphs) for this entire section. There are no specific requirements for this specific sub-section.	

Figure 97. Interoperability (JPR/KPP/KSA)

This section contains the following subsections:

- Interoperability (JPR/KPP/KSA)
- Intelligence Interoperability (Optional)
- Physical Interoperability
- Net-Ready Interoperability
- Joint Training Technical Interoperability (JTTI)

All subsections are mandatory. Please complete them in their entirety.

(E3) Control Requirements

The E3 Control Requirements section allows users to identify, describe, and discuss effects from spectrum and electromagnetic environments. Three of these subsections are optional.

Section 8 - (E3) Control Requirements						
Section 8 - (E3) Control Requirements Per the JCIDS Manual requirements, there are three potential areas to cover in this section-although you may combine your thoughts on separate requirements into a single section. Each requirement is laid out sequentially in the sub-sections below, should you choose to discuss them separately. All of them are technically optional (and are labeled (OPTIONAL))-but are only truly optional if you address the JCIDS Manual requirements elsewhere within this section. If you choose to skip over a section labeled (OPTIONAL), simply skip it-do not put anything in any of the blocks.						
Spectrum and Electromagnetic Environmental Effects (E3)						
Choose the Classification Type						
₹Q£ Choose the classification which represents the highest classification of any of the sub-sections below.						
Spectrum and Electromagnetic Environmental Effects (E3) Header						
8.0 Spectrum and Electromagnetic Environmental Effects (E3)						
Rectification-the software WILL NOT automatically assign scientific notation for the sub-sections and monitor your use of scientific notation-the software WILL NOT automatically assign scientific notation to your sub-sections.						
Spectrum and Electromagnetic Environmental Effects (E3)						
3Q€ Treat this sub-section (8.0) as an introductory paragraph or introduction (several paragraphs) for this entire section. There are no specific requirements for this specific sub-section.						



This section contains the following subsections:

- Spectrum and Electromagnetic Environmental Effects (E3)
- Spectrum Supportability (Optional)
- Requirements to Ensure Mutual Electromagnetic Compatibility (EMC) (Optional)
- Other Applicable Spectrum-Related Requirements (Optional)

Please complete all mandatory sections in their entirety. If one or more optional sections do not apply, you may skip them completely.

Intelligence Supportability

This section allows users to describe all intelligence support that the project requires. This single form is mandatory, so if this does not apply, describe why it does not.

Section 9 - Intelligence Supportability
Section 9 - Intelligence Supportability Per the JCIDS Manual requirements, there is only a single area to cover in this section—intelligence support requirements. Remember that this section will be reviewed by the Intel community, including DIA and J-283/IRCO, for IMD dependency. Intelligence certification will include DIA evaluation and approval of actionable IMD requirements derived from the Lifecycle Mission Data Plan (LMDP).
J Intelligence Supportability
Choose the Classification Type
: Choose the classification which represents the highest classification of any of the sub-sections below.
Intelligence Supportability Header 9.0 Intelligence Supportability
Administratively, the scientific notation for this header should begin with 9.0, as in, "9.0 Intelligence Supportability." In the section below, as you write your document, keep track of your sub-sections and monitor your use of scientific notation—the software WILL NOT automatically assign scientific notation to your sub-sections.
Intelligence Supportability
⊕ B I ⊻ S ≔ ≔ ≡ ≡ ≡ ≡
Write as many paragraphs or sub-sections as you need to cover your intelligence requirements. Keep track of your scientific notation as you write multiple paragraphs.

Figure 99. Intelligence Supportability

Weapon Safety Assurance

This section allows users to discuss weapon safety requirements and how it will help their project. This will help assure others that any weapons used in any given project will be handled safely and professionally. If no weapons are involved, users may explain why and how that will help or hinder their project.

	Section 10 - Weapon Safety Assurance Per the JCIDS Manual requirements, three is only a single area to cover in this section—weapon safety assurance requirements. From the JCIDS Manua "The purpose of this section is to ensure compliance with appropriate weapon safety policy and guidance, and when appropriate, to document tailoring weapon safety requirements driven by unique aspects of the operational context."
we	apon sarety Assurance
	Choose the Classification Type
	₹Q: Choose the classification which represents the highest classification of any of the sub-sections below.
	Weapon Safety Assurance Header
	10.0 Weapon Safety Assurance
	Weapon Safety Assurance
	Write as many paragraphs or sub-sections as you need to cover your weapons safety assurance considerations. Keep track of your scientific notation as you write multiple paragraphs. Refer to the JCIDS Manual and the Help section for what is required in this sub-section.
<u>ک</u>	AT THE CONCLUSION OF THIS SECTION

Figure 100. Weapon Safety Assurance

Technology Readiness

This section allows users to discuss technology maturity for all Critical Technology Elements (CTEs) that may be involved in their project.

J Section 11 - Technology Readiness
Section 11 - Technology Readiness Per the JCIDS Manual requirements, there are two areas to cover in this section. Each is laid out sequentially in the sub-sections below. All of the sub- sections below are MANDATORY to cover or discuss, as appropriate. If you believe that any given MANDATORY sub-section is not necessary for your document, acknowledge the requirement by including a statement such as, "XXX is not relevant to the capability requirement," or similar verbiage.
Technology Readiness
Choose the Classification Type
₹Q: Choose the classification which represents the highest classification of any of the sub-sections below.
Technology Readiness Header 11.0 Technology Readiness
Administratively, the scientific notation for this header should begin with 11.0, as in, "11.0 Technology Readiness." In the section below, as you write your document, keep track of your sub-sections and monitor your use of scientific notation—the software WILL NOT automatically assign scientific notation to your sub-sections.
Technology Readiness
SQ: Write as many paragraphs or sub-sections as you need to cover your intelligence requirements. Keep track of your scientific notation as you write multiple paragraphs. Refer to the JCIDS Manual and the Help section for what is required in this sub-section.
Critical Technology Elements (CTEs)

Figure 101. Technology Readiness.

This section contains the following subsections:

- Technology Readiness
- Critical Technology Elements (CTEs)
- Exportability "Allied/Partner Interoperability and Coalition Use"

All subsections are mandatory. Please complete them in their entirety.

DOTmLPF-P Considerations

The DOTmLPF-P Considerations section allows users to outline and describe all considerations from various perspectives.

Section 12 - DOTmLPF-P Considerations	
Section 12 - DOTmLPF-P Considerations Per the JCIDS Manual requirements, there are eight areas to cover in this section. Each is laid out sequentially in the sub-sections below. All of the sub- sections below are MANDATORY to cover or discuss, as appropriate. If you believe that any given MANDATORY sub-section is not necessary for your document, acknowledge the requirement by including a statement such as, "XXX is not relevant to the capability requirement," or similar verbiage.	
J DOTmLPF-P Considerations	
Choose the Classification Type	
Choose the classification which represents the highest classification of any of the sub-sections below.	
DOTmLPF-P Considerations Header	
12.0 DOTMLPF-P Considerations	
Administratively, the scientific notation for this header should begin with 12.0, as in, "12.0 DOTmLPF-P Considerations." In the section below, as you write your document, keep track of your sub-sections and monitor your use of scientific notation-the software WILL NOT automatically assign scientific notation to your sub-sections.	
Doctrine Considerations	
Refer to the JCIDS Manual and the Help section for what is required in this sub-section.	
Organization Considerations	
Refer to the JCIDS Manual and the Help section for what is required in this sub-section.	
Training Considerations	

Figure 102. DOTmLPF-P Considerations.

Complete this section in its entirety. Refer to the JCIDS Manual for assistance and elaboration for each field.

Program Cost

The Program Cost section discusses the financial aspect of the project, including costs, caps, analyses, and obligation authorities.

〕 Section 13 - Program Cost
Section 13 - Program Cost Per the JCIDS Manual requirements, there are three areas to cover in this section. Each is laid out sequentially in the sub-sections below. All of the sub- sections below are MANDATORY to cover or discuss, as appropriate. If you believe that any given MANDATORY sub-section is not necessary for your document, acknowledge the requirement by including a statement such as, "XXX is not relevant to the capability requirement," or similar verbiage.
Program Cost
Choose the Classification Type
Reference the classification which represents the highest classification of any of the sub-sections below.
Program Cost Header 13.0 Program Cost
Administratively, the scientific notation for this header should begin with 13.0, as in, "13.0 Program Cost." In the section below, as you write your document, keep track of your sub-sections and monitor your use of scientific notation—the software WILL NOT automatically assign scientific notation to your sub-sections.
Program Cost
↔ B / ⊻ ↔ ≔ ≔ ≡ ≡ ≡ ≡
Treat this sub-section (13.0) as an introductory paragraph or introduction (several paragraphs) for this entire section. There are no specific requirements for this specific sub-section.
② Cost Caps

Figure 103. Program Cost section.

This section includes the following subsections:

- Program Cost
- Cost Caps
- Applicable Lifecycle Cost Analyses
- Total Obligation Authority (TOA)

All subsections are mandatory. Please complete them in their entirety.

Appendices

Appendix A - References

The first appendix of the CDD will be the reference page. Users must enter the URL of the location of the architecture data and associated artifacts and views. Refer to the JCIDS Manual (found in the Show Help > Additional Resources > View Documents) for more information about Figure B-28, Figure B-31, and other details about References guidelines.

<u> </u>	Appendix A - References The first item in this Appendix should be a URL (spelled out, not hyperlinked) that provides access to the architecture data and associated artifacts/view identified in Figure B-28 and, if applicable, Figure B-31 (both figures in the JCIDS Manual). You may also include a table or tables outlining the relevant DoDAF views or other architectural products. Note, if you use a table or copy/paste into a table, ensure the font is Arial, size 10, per the requirements in the JCIDS manual.
) R	leferences
	Appendix A Header
	Appendix A - References
	References
	⊕ B I 型 ÷ ≔ ≔ ≡ ≡ ≡ ■

Figure 104. Appendix A - References

Appendix B - Acronym List

Appendix B allows users to enter acronyms used in the CDD document. This will help readers who are unfamiliar with the organization acronyms understand what names are abbreviated throughout the document.

onym List	
Appendix B Header	
Appendix B - Acronym List	0

Figure 105. Appendix B - Acronym List.

Appendix C - Glossary

The glossary is where users will provide an alphabetical list of terms and their definitions.

Appendix C - Glossary	
없 Appendix C - Glossary Start this section with this sentence (verbatim), per the JCIDS Manual, "Unless otherwise stated, the terms and definitions cont for the purposes of this document only." Any deviation from existing DDD Dictionary terms should be explained in the glossary identified following the definition. See Help section for URLs to DOD Terminology Webpage as well as DAU Glossary.	tained in this glossary are . Term source must be
J Glossary	
Appendix C Header	
Appendix C - Glossary	0
Peel free to use a two-column table or any other format-just be CONSISTENT throughout this Appendix. If you use a tak is Arial, size 10, per the requirements in the JCIDS manual.	ble, ensure the font
Enter Terms and Definitions	
₩ Use the Return Key (Carriage returns) to separate terms.	
AT THE CONCLUSION OF THIS SECTION	
is this section COMPLETE? is it consistent throughout?	

Figure 106. Appendix C - Glossary.

Appendix D - Classified Appendix (Optional)

This optional appendix is for documents that contain classified information.

J Appendix D - Classified Appendix
Appendix D - Classified Appendix Does your document need a classified Annex? See the JCIDS Manual and the Help section for criteria you need to consider.
Classified Appendix (Optional)
Appendix D Header
२०२२ If your document does not need a classified annex, simply skip over this section entirely. Do not add "N/A" or any text in any of the fields−if you do, they will show up in your document. Simply skip over.
Classified Appendix
If you copy and paste from another source into the body of the document, make sure you change the font to Times New Roman, font size 12, per the requirements in the JCIDS Manual. If you use a table within this appendix, ensure the font is Arial, size 10, per the requirements in the JCIDS Manual.

Figure 107. Appendix D - Classified Appendix

If you believe this appendix is necessary, please refer to the JCIDS Manual for the qualifying criteria and other important information for completing this section. Otherwise, skip this appendix.

Appendix E - Cyber Survivability

This mandatory appendix allows users to address all Cyber Survivability Attribute requirements.

Appendix E - Cyber Survivability
Appendix E - Cyber Survivability This is a MANDATORY Appendix. Use the table below, per the format in the JCIDS Manual (Figure B-14), to address the Cyber Survivability Attribute requirements. See the JCIDS Manual and the Help section for more information.
J Figure B-14 Cyber Survivability Risk Categories (CSRC)
Appendix E Header
Appendix E. Figure 8-14 Cyber Survivability Risk Categories (CSRC) Select 'Show Help' on the left to open help menu. Once that is opened, please select 'View Documents' under 'ADDITIONAL RESOURCES'. Navigate to the Excel Table folder and find the project folder that corresponds to the project you are currently working.
The instructions of the excel template in order to get more complex tables imported into the application, before inserting table here, remove all this text. $\underline{\Diamond \ \underline{\diamond} \ B \ I \ \underline{\cup} \ \underline{\ominus} \ \equiv \pm \equiv \pm \equiv \equiv \equiv \equiv \blacksquare$
: C: Ensure all font within this table remains Arial, font size 10, per the requirements in the JCIDS Manual.
AT THE CONCLUSION OF THIS SECTION For additional information, contact the J6 Cyberspace Survivability Team, Director for C4/Cyber, Joint Staff J6, Requirements Division (Pentagon room IEI045, 703-614-7813). Additional information can also be found at: NIPR: https://inteishare.intelink.gov/sites/cybersurvivability/ or SIPR: https:// intelshare.intelink.sgov.gov/sites/cybersurvivability/

Figure 108. Appendix E - Cyber Survivability

Appendix F - EMS Survivability

This mandatory appendix allows users to provide more information about electromagnetic spectrum survivability risk categories (EMSSRC) that may be involved with their project.



Figure 109. Appendix F - EMS Survivability

Exporting to Microsoft Word

Once you have finished completing each section within the RDW application, you will need to export your project to Microsoft Word. This section will show users how to open and save their project in Microsoft Word.

Exporting to Word

To export the project to Word, follow these steps:

- 1. Open the Preview Pane of your project.
- 2. In the bottom right, click **Open Project in MS Word**.

		_					
	Update Preview 💊	7	Open Project in MS Word) (Save	\sim	
	I			<u> </u>			
-				-			

Figure 110. Users will export their project to MS Word here.

Your Microsoft Word application will open and present this screen:



Figure 111. An ICD in Microsoft Word.

Your document will be automatically saved in the DocumentGeneratorFiles folder in your Documents folder. To locate your document, follow these steps:

1. Go to your Documents folder and find the DocumentGeneratorFiles folder.

$\begin{array}{ c c c } \hline \hline$	orfiles × + C Q > Documents > Do	cumentGeneratorFiles >					X
🕀 New ~ 🔏	0 6 4 6	∿ Sort ~ ≡ View ~ ····				🚺 De	rtails
A Home	Name	Date modified	Туре	Size			
Gallery	AdditionalResources	9/4/2024 2:32 PM	File folder				
✓	Fonts	9/4/2024 2:32 PM	File folder				
> 📜 Attachments	HelpPages	9/4/2024 2:32 PM	File folder				ľ
> Desktop	Projects	9/4/2024 2:35 PM	File folder				ľ
> Documents	PublishedDocuments	9/5/2024 9:17 AM	File folder				ľ
> Microsoft Team	📁 TemplateDoc	9/4/2024 2:32 PM	File folder				
> Pictures	TemplateJSON	9/4/2024 2:32 PM	File folder				

Figure 112. The DocumentGeneratorFiles folder.

2. Click on **PublishedDocuments**. You will find your document file here and be able to open it in Word.





Tips on Manual Use

After you have exported your document, you may modify it in the Word application if you would like. However, as you go through modifying and updating it, you will find areas you will need to manually update to keep everything up to speed. Here are some helpful tips as you work through your project in MS Word.

1. To update your Table of Contents, click the **Update Table** icon in the upper left corner and select *Update entire table* in the dialog box.

🗄 🖶 👻 📄 Update Table	TABLE OF CONTENTS
VALIDATION	
WAIVER	
Executive Summary	
SUMMARY OF CHANGES	Update Table of Contents ? X
ABLE OF CONTENTS	Word is updating the table of contents. Select one
1.0 Operational Context	O Update page numbers only
2.0 Threat Summary	Update entire table
3.0 Capability Requirem	OK Cancel
3.X Summary Table	
4.0 Final Recommendat	ons
Appendix A - References	
Appendix B - Acronym List	
Appendix C - Glossary	

Figure 114. Users should manually update their table of contents page.

- 2. When your document is complete and finalized, you will need to turn off the line numbering that was present in the draft version. To do so, follow these steps:
 - a. On the Layout tab, click the Line Numbers dropdown.
 - b. Select **None** to remove them.

File Home Insert Draw	Design <mark>Layout</mark> References Mail	ing
Margins Orientation Size Columns	Heaks × Indent Line Numbers × Left: 0.75" ✓ None Continuous Restart Each Page Restart Each Section Suppress for Current Paragraph Line Numbering Options	n F N Su itr

Figure 115. Users must turn off the line numbers if they are present in the draft.

- 3. If you cut/copy and paste any text, ensure the font matches that of the document.
- 4. Resize images manually and reasonably.
- 5. To open a saved document in the RDW application, click the text title to open the JSON file.
- 6. Appendixes must have tables created in their given section.
- 7. Tables cannot be copied and pasted into the RDW app.
- 8. If Tables are pasted or transferred into MS Word, they will need to be resized manually and reasonably.
- 9. There is no method to undo work in the RDW app.

Help Center

The Document Wizard application provides a help area for users who may have questions about using the program. This is presented in a Frequently Asked Questions format.

To enable the Help area, follow these steps:

1. In the bottom left menu, click **Show Help**.



Figure 116. Users can toggle the Help area.

You will now see a Help Center that's formatted in the style of a Frequently Asked Questions page.

HELP CENTER HOME	ر(, Y
Q Search for Resources, Help and more		
HELP DOCUMENTS View Documents FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS		
How can I view entirety of the JCIDS manual?	~	
Question 2	~	
Question 3	~	
Question 4	~	
DOCUMENT WIZARD HELP TOPICS		
Still Stuck? Find Answers on DAU		
Feedback		

Figure 117. The main Help Center with the FAQ.

2. Click the dropdown arrow next to the question you have.

HELP CENTER HOME	ß
Q Search for Resources, Help and more	
HELP DOCUMENTS View Documents	
FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS	
How can I view entirety of the JCIDS manual?	^
Click 'View Documents' above to open the entire JCID	S manual.
Question 2	^
Answer to question 2	
Question 3	~
Question 4	~
	_

Figure 118. Answers can be viewed in a dropdown format.

If you need further assistance or would like to connect with other users, click **Join Our Community**, and you will be able to join the appropriate Community of Practice (CoP).

	Still Stuck?	
12		
	Feedback	

Figure 119. Users can join the online Community of Practice to connect with other users.

To hide the Help area, click **Hide Help** in the bottom left menu.

Q Feedback	
? Hide Help	
Trash	

Figure 120. Users can hide the Help area.

Feedback

The Feedback page provides a point of contact for users to provide feedback regarding the Document Wizard application. Users are encouraged to submit feedback to the given email address, and DAU faculty members will be happy to assist.



Figure 121. Users may submit feedback to help improve the Document Wizard application.